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July 8 and 9 -- It’s Heritage Days in Mount Vernon and that 
means a flurry of activities for alums. Be sure to attend the 
ever-popular All-Alumni and community breakfast at the 
High School on Saturday morning (8-11 am, serving from 
8-10 am). The event is a popular meeting place, and a 
unique opportunity to see alums from 2011 to the1930s 
(and even future alums!), as well as familiar faces from 
the community.  Then, visit the Alumni Reception area up 
town near the Bingo Tent on Friday and Saturday -- on Friday from 4-9 
pm and Saturday from 11:30 am-until approximately 7 pm. Who will you see there? 
See pages 4 and 5 for pictures from last year’s activities. Heritage Days runs from 
Thursday night through Saturday night.

July 9 -- Let’s play some basketball ball! Join other alums for a pick-up game or just to 
shoot some baskets in the High School Gym. Open from 2-4 pm. 

other 2011 events...
July 1 -- extended post-mark deadline to submit your nominations for the Alumni 
Awards. See page 19. DON’T DELAY -- SUBMIT AN ALUM YOU THINK IS DESERV-
ING OF EITHER A SERVICE, ACHIEVEMENT, FINE ARTS, OR ATHLETIC AWARD 
NOW! Who can nominate? ANYONE -- you do not have to be an alum to nominate.

      September 16 -- An early Homecoming and fall in Mount Vernon along with our
       alumni award activities and Alumni Association Annual Meeting. Join us Friday
       night for the homecoming football game and alumni reception, along with an
        on-field introduction of our 2011 award recipients and Alumni Band! Then
           join us Saturday for our Award Ceremony and Annual Meeting, followed by
                a Fall Awards Reception. 

ALL ALUMNI EVENTS ARE OPEN TO THE COMMUNITY 
AND OTHER FRIENDS OF THE ALUMNI ASSOCIATION 

AND SCHOOL DISTRICT

‘the spirit lives 
on in you’

ALUM HERITAGE DAYS 
EVENTS- JULY 8-9

Make the Heritage Days Breakfast 
a Family event like the Dye Family 
-- shown here are Danielle Dye’09 
with brother Ian’01 and sister-in-
law Shauna Applebee Dye’01 and 
their children. Shauna also serves 
on the Alumni Association Board as 
Secretary

525 Palisades Road SW, Mount Vernon, Iowa 52314
alumni@mountvernon.k12.ia.us    319-895-8845 / fax 319-895-8875    www.mountvernon.k12.ia.us/alumni/

PLEASE SUPPORT THE ALUMNI ASSOC. WITH YOUR DONATION... SEE BACK PAGE
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Mustang

ALUMNI

2011 MV Community Events
www.visitmvl.com

July 4	 Antique Extravaganza
July 8-10 Heritage Days
Sept 24	 Lincoln Hwy Arts Festival
Oct tba	 Chili Cook Off

You are a student once, but an alum for a lifetime.

2011 REUNIONS
ALL ALUMNI-EVENTS
-Friday, July 8 and Saturday, July 9 
	 Reception Tent, Uptown MV on Main 

Street (west of Bingo Tent)
-Saturday, July 9 Breakfast 
	 (by donation) at new High School

CLASS REUNIONS
2006 - 5 YEARS
	 Contact: Kim Smyth
	 Contact: Jesse Corcoran

2001 - 10 YEARS 
	 Find us on Facebook
	 Contact: Jamie Wallace
	 Phone: 319-540-1879
	 Email: jamie-wallace@uiowa.edu	
	 Contact: Shauna Applebee-Dye
	 Phone: 319-329-9815
	 Email: 	shauna_d_dye@hotmail.com

1996 - 15 YEARS
	 Find us on Facebook - Class of 1996	

Contact: Ben Pospisil
	 Phone: 319-895-0220
	 Email: 	bennyp1984@yahoo.com
	 Contact: Maggie Lessmeier Willems
	 Phone: 319-929-4542
	 Email: 	maggieless@hotmail.com

1991 - 20 YEARS
	 Contact: Jenny Moore Hampton
	 Phone: 319-651-3439
	 Email: 	jjdspthamp@mcshi.com

1986 - 25 YEARS July 8-9
	 Contact: Deb Winchip Douglass
	 Phone: 641-755-3055
	 Email: 	debbilld@netins.net

1981- 30 YEARS July 8-9
	 Find us on Facebook - MVHS Class of 1981
	 Contact: Rhondi Staley Ewing
	 Phone: 805-499-1415 
	 Email: 	Rhondi@EwingDesign.com
	 Contact: Kevin Rogers
	 Phone: 319-643-5543
	 Email:mvcsd_alumnipres_81@hotmail.com

1976 - 35 YEARS	
Contact: Glori Holtz Roman
	 Phone: 319-396-2991
	 Email: 	glor17@msn.com

1971 - 40 YEARS - July 9
	 Contact: Wendy Kaplan Johnson
	 Phone: 319-895-8278
	 Email: 	wendy.johnson@kirkwood.edu
			
1966 - 45 YEARS July 8-9
	 Contact: Margaret Ellison Duffy
	 Phone: 319-930-0917
	 Email: 	Margy.917@live.com

1961 - 50 YEARS July 8-9
	 Contact: Richard Blew
	 Phone: 816-529-3750
	 Email: 	rkblew@comcast.net
	 Contact: Barbara ‘Bunny’ Williams 
	 Mulligan
	 Phone: 319-377-7644
	 Contact: Dick Miner
	 Phone: 775-833-2747
	 Email: raldenm@aol.com

1956 - 55 YEARS at All-Alumni Breakfast
and more plans for reunion in 2012
	 Contact: Leona Reyhons Smith 
	 Phone: 319-895-8097
	 Email: 	Leonasmith@yahoo.com
	 Contact: Roger Schnittjer
	 Phone: 319-895-8817
	 Email: 	rmschnittjer@gmail.com

1951 - 60 YEARS (1949, 1950, 1951)
    held fall 2010 

1946 - 65 YEARS  July 9
	 Contact: Helen Peterson (Blinks) Meeks
	 Phone: 319-351-2273
	 Contact: Margaret Clark Reilly
	 Phone: 319-895-6090

1941 - 70 YEARS @ Alumni Breakfast

1936 - 75 YEARS @ Alumni Breakfast

1931 - 80 YEARS @ Alumni Breakfast 

************
Your class may not be having a reunion, 
but come enjoy seeing classmates and 
other alums at the All-Alumni Breakfast.

HH
H

Get your nomination in today 
for the 2011 Award Winners 

Hall of Fame! 
Deadline is July 1 Postmark

 See page 23

IN THE FALL 2011 ISSUE...
2011 ALUMNI AWARD WINNERS
AND HOMECOMING PICTURES
ALUMNI 2012 REUNION INFO

(send in your news by October 1st)

THANK YOU ADVERTISERS!
Alums -- please support and thank the 

following publication advertisers:
ACE Hardware.........................11
Bridge Community Bank............12
Friday Night Lights......................4
Gary’s Foods...........................12
Hills Bank & Trust Co...................8
Java Grande............................11
Koppenhaver & Associates..........8
MIC Group Insurance Agencies..15
Mount Vernon Bank & Trust........13
Mount Vernon Eye Clinic...........13
Mount Vernon Family Dentistry...12
Mount Vernon Insurance............11
Mount Vernon Motel....................8
Shepley Pharmacy....................15
Sleep Inn.................................14

If you are interested in advertising 
in the Alumni News -- 

call 319-895-8845 or email
alumni@mountvernon.k12.ia.us

PLEASE SUPPORT THE ALUMNI 
ASSOC. WITH YOUR DONATION... 

SEE BACK PAGE

HH
HGet your nomination in today for the

2011 Award Winners Hall of Fame! 
Deadline is July 1!

 See page 23
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“Life is a great big canvas, and you should throw all the paint you 
can on it.”
          David Daniel Kominski (Danny Kaye) 1913-1987

It wasn’t all too long ago, I was throwing a heck of allot of paint at 
my canvas and more times than I care to count or admit, missing 
the canvas entirely. It wasn’t until the last ten, eleven, maybe twelve 
years, did I realize that, darn, I have invested in a heck of allot of 

paint, and my canvas was virtually void of anything substantial. Now approaching 
the half century mark (in age that is), I pause on occasion and look at my multiple 
canvases and think, wow. And in all honesty, my mother Eileen would be the first 
person to stare me straight in the eyes and say, “I would have never thought . . . . . . “ 

This last March during the Iowa Academic Decathlon state tournament a long time 
acquaintance and I were chatting and they asked me why I do what I am doing as 
matters relate to Mount Vernon Community Schools, and why I volunteer so much time 
and energy to these efforts. My typical response to this and similar queries is that, “I 
enjoy what I am doing.”  It wasn’t until the conclusion of the IAD awards banquet that 
the wheels in the void between my ears kicked into motion and I fully began to realize 
why I am doing what I am. The simple answer is: PRIDE. Pride in being a Mount 
Vernon alum; pride in the Mount Vernon students (our future alumni), and pride in our 
school district.

In a real sense, I have thrown allot of maroon and white on my canvases the last three 
years. If someone were to have told me in the fall of 2008 that I would have had 
such large swatches of maroon and white on so many of my canvases, I would have 
laughed myself into tears. But I do and I am proud of it!

To me as I am sure it is viewed by others, Mount Vernon Community Schools is more 
than a mere set of buildings, it is a community in itself that spans the community and 
many generations of alumni. That sense of ‘community’ and ‘pride’ has played out 
many times during my tenure as president of your alumni association.  To realize this, 
just take a look at the hundreds of alumni and community members that have freely 
volunteered countless hours of their time to alumni and school district events.  From 
athletic functions to the fine arts; speech tournaments to the Iowa Academic Decathlon 
state tournament; the Heritage Days alumni-community breakfast to the annual 
MVCSD Alumni Awards. It is this PRIDE exhibited by the ‘school district community’ 
that makes Mount Vernon Community Schools a school district that people always 
look up to and admire.

Pick up a can of maroon paint and throw some on your canvas!

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

Kevin Rogers ‘81  
Alumni Association  
President

MVHS Class of 1961 50th 
Year Reunion Schedule:

Friday, July 8: No-host bar and 
reception at Baxa’s Sutliff Tavern: 
5-10 PM. Class members from 1956 
to 1964 encouraged to meet and 
greet.

Saturday, July 9: Class banquet at 
the Cornell College Commons: 6-10 
PM with dinner starting at 7 PM and 
program at 8 PM.

Sunday, July 10: Bar-b-que, 
Keg Party, or ? at location to be 
determined: 1-6 PM.

Contacts:

Bunny (Williams) Mulligan: 
319-377-7644 (Marion, IA)

Dick Miner: raldenm@aol.com, 
775-833-2747 (Incline Village, NV)

Ritch Blew: rkblew@comcast.net, 
816-529-3750 (Oak Grove, MO)

MVHS Class of 1971
40TH REUNION CLASS OF 1971

SATURDAY, JULY 9, 2011

CONTACT PERSON: 
WENDY KAPLAN JOHNSON

319-398-5441 UNTIL JUNE 10TH 
AFTER THAT DATE 319-895-8278

NOON - GOLF OUTING AT 
HILLCREST COUNTRY CLUB

5 PM  - MEET AT THE MOUNT 
VERNON BOWLING ALLEY

TO SHARE OLD TIMES AND NEW 
ONES

MVHS Class of 2001

The 10 year reunion for Class of 
2001 will be held Heritage Days 
weekend. We will be meeting at 
several events hosted by Heritage 
Days and finishing with a bonfire 
at Ian and Shauna Dye’s house 
Saturday night. Anyone who needs 
more info can contact Shauna 
Applebee Dye through Facebook.

WELCOME TO THE CLASS OF 2011
“You are a student once, but an alum for 
a lifetime”
It is a joy to welcome the Class of 2011 
as alums. For the second year, President 
Kevin Rogers’81 and Treasurer Susan 
Mounts Fisher’65 greet each graduate 
to give them a Mustang Alumni lapel 
pin. In left photo they greet Jessie Bins-
field, and in the right photo they greet 
Ethan Konkowski.

COMMENCEMENT 
SPEECH JUDGING
Thank you to alums 
Carolyn Palmer’42 and 
Darin Vig’86 for judging 
and helping to select 
this year’s High School 
Commencement Speeches. 
Pictured from left to 
right are High School 
Principal Steve Brand, 
Pryor Stroud’11, ‘Mookie’ 
Mlynarczyk’11, Janelle 
Knight’11, Sarah Ryan’11, 
Carolyn and Darin.

Looking for a few good 
volunteers... for Alumni Heritage 
Day Breakfast and Reception Tent 

-- email or give us a call
alumni@mountvernon.k12.ia.us

319-895-8845
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Class of 1981 - 30th Reunion
Heritage Days Weekend

Friday and Saturday, July 8-9, 2011
Friday-Main Street 

Heritage Days venue,
Saturday- The Barn, at the 
wonderful Sutliff Cider Co. 

(www.SutliffCider.com)
Additional details -- Find us on 

Facebook: 
MVHS Class of 1981

NOW AVAILABLE
Show your Mustang pride by 
proudly wearing a MV Alum

LAPEL PIN

Lapel pins available 
at ALL alumni events 

$2 each

DVD AVAILABLE

Thank you to Tom Childs from 
the Class of 1963 who has 

donated a video to the Alumni 
Association he made from some 
home movies filmed during the 
1962 Football season. Thirteen 
minutes, full color, and although 
there is no sound, it features the 
football players, Homecoming 

Parade with band, snake dance, 
& uptown buildings and people.

NOW for sale at $5, or $7 to 
include shipping. 

Pick one up at any Alumni Event 
or contact 

 alumni@mountvernon.k12.ia.us 
or 319-895-8845

3/4” X .478”
GOLD PLATED

BURGUNDY PMS 216 ENAMEL

Please review this virtual proof for your order.  Note that the colors you see on screen or the printout may not accurately represent the 
production run due to screen and printer limitations.  Please review both the explanatory data on the proof and the virtual image to ensure
the correct color specification and imprint placement.  We cannot guarantee that final production run will match exactly what you see on 
your screen or printout.  Please request a pre-production sample if you have any concerns.

Contact: Rhondi (Staley) Ewing
Rhondi@EwingDesign.com

      
Contact: Kevin Rogers

mvcsd_alumnipres_81@hotmail.com

Following are some, or portions of, 
comments the Association has received 
over the past year. Thank you to every-
one who took time to write an email or 
note to the Association.

“To my knowledge the class of 1964 
has lost 12 of 62.  Ron Martin, Sally 
Johnston, Steve Rahn, Gilbert Drahos, 
Bess Hummes, TerryAnn Chitty, Terry 
Travis, Bill Moffit, Bob Bensmiller, Dave 
Fisher, Reid Hanley, Lyle Hanna. If I 
missed anyone please forgive me. I 
would ask all our class mates to have 
a moment of silence for them and their 
families.”
    Gary Kaplan’64, Cedar Rapids, IA

“Pride in Mount Vernon hasn’t changed.
Coming back to Mount Vernon for the 
Homecoming weekend can be bitter-
sweet. The house I grew up in has been 
moved to a nearby site. New houses 
replace the farm houses I once knew. 
People have moved; changes are every-
where. But one thing remains the same 
- the pride that I have in my alma mater, 
Mount Vernon, Iowa.

The four individuals who received 
awards on Saturday morning, Oct. 9, 
are a reminder of the excellence that 
we have in our schools and the fine 
citizens that the town and school have 

ALUMNI COMMENTS

ANNUAL

Get your classmates together for a team!

Get theold teamtogether!

Co-ed teams
are welcome!

Heritage Days 2011!
Friday, July 8th, 2011 ▪ High school football field

6:30 pm registration ▪  7 pm Games begin!
Minumum 5 people per team ▪ 18 years and older please

sign up as a team  ▪  individuals also welcome
$15 per person [includes a team t-shirt]  ▪  $20 day of event

Get your 

friends 

together 

for a team!

Proceeds benefit Mount Vernon Athletic Facility Improvements.
Register by June 24th to guarantee a team and shirt. 

To register contact Jodi Hormann 
at jodi.hormann@gmail.com or 319-895-9876.

produced. I am very happy to have 
made the choice to attend the award 
assembly.

I also want to thank the person who 
found my debit card (probably in the old 
high school parking lot) and anonymous-
ly called the bank so that I would not 
have to worry about extra charges be-
ing put on my card. This is yet another 
reminder of how I am proud to be from 
Iowa and the wonderful town of Mount 
Vernon!”

Donna Becicka Nichols’81, 
Columbia, Mo.

“I was delighted to receive the (Fall 
2010) Alumni news. Leo Beranek was a 
student of my father’s and I emailed him 
and we have had a go-back-and-forth. 
Very nice to be able to do that. I can’t 
believe he is the oldest grad! About to 
be 96! I remember him and his family 
-- and their hardware store. I see many 
names in your listings that I remember. 
I wish I were closer so that I could be 
there for your events. Thank you for the 
news.”

Richard Nelson ‘51 
Newport, RI
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VOLUNTEER TO HELP AT HERITAGE DAYS 
ALUMNI BREAKFAST OR RECEPTION AREA 

-- Call 319-895-8845 or write 
alumni@mountvernon.k12.ia.us
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This picture is of most of the 1962 football team doing a can-can dance at the homecoming prep rally.  Mike wrote: “The reason 
these guys are so happy is because it was the first time Mount Vernon was going to have a winning season in any of their 
memories.  I remember running that hill down by the shop area five trips, at least two or three times a night. We also had tires to 
high step through. We learned to believe we could win.” The previous year they didn’t win a single game! From left to right: Rich 
Rankin, Unknown, Bill Bauman, Lawrence Studt (deceased), John Krumm, Mike Moore, Ray Stoner, Gary Knutsen, Ron Arm-
strong, Marty Pitlik, Gary Neal, Harry Edelman, Jim Hickey, Chris Stoltz, Tim Simmons, Ted Croy, Reid Hanley (deceased), Ron 
Martin (deceased).  Pictures  and captions below were in the Gazette...

Thank You 
Volunteers!!!

1st Team Line
L - R: Martin “Marty” Pitlik‘63, Mike Moore‘65, Jim Hickey’63 - Captain,
Jim “Jimbo” Wallace‘64, Ray Stoner‘64, Bob Wilkinson‘63 (Deceased), Ron 
Martin‘64 (Deceased).
Not pictured: Warren Stoner‘63, Ron Armstrong‘64.

Back Field
Front: Gary Knutsen’65 - QB. 
Back L-R: Harry Edleman’63 - RHB, Tom Childs’63 - FB, Denny Wolrab’64 - LHB.
 
Caption from Newspaper:
HE MUST HAVE CALLED ‘EM RIGHT FRIDAY NITE, for the Mustangs, quarterbacked by 
Gary Knutsen, No. 16, Mt. Vernon sophomore and one of the school’s most promising 
athletes, won their opening game of the ‘62 season.  They avenged last year’s defeat 
by Solon by trimming the Spartans 20-6.  With Knutsen are the three speedy ground 
gainers: Harry Edleman, at left, Tom Childs and Dennis Wolrab.

WHO DO YOU RECOGNIZE IN THESE PHOTOS? 
Thanks to Mike Moore‘67 and Harry Edelman’63 for sending these photos our way.  

It takes a lot of people to put 
together and host our alumni 
events -- THANK YOU to 
everyone who has helped with 
Alumni Events over the past 
year.
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Front, kneeling:  Joe Woods
Left to Right middle: Gary Knutsen, Robert Caldwell, Mike Moore, 
Donald Patchin, Dave Hartel
Back row: Florene Allard Akers,  Susan Mounts Fisher
Suzanne Roberts Stoner,  Pauline Meroshek Erickson

Reunion Pictures Reunion Pictures  Reunion Pictures

        Class of 1965 - 45 years

▼

This picture is from Girls’ Night at Kim Benesh’s 
home in Mount Vernon. Pictured left to right are 
Sally Gardner Miller, Paula Gray-Dietz, Adria 
Hardesty, Amy Petersen Niehaus, Tami Staley 
Ketchum, Lisa Niederhauser Oelrich, Lynette 
Rodman Koffron, Peggy Peterson Stubbs, 
Wendy Pyles Marker, Laura Schmitz Timm, 
Kelly Erickson, Nichole Nelson Flynn, Robin 
Baker Mantz, Ann Vislisel Kortemeyer, Jennifer 
Spencer Toriggino, Julie Livermore, Shawna 
Hutchins Rawson

        Class of 1985 - 25 yrs

▼

        Class of 2011▼
▼
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Betty Pospisil Wolfe, Marilyn Woods Overman, Mary Fredrick 
Barkwill, Opal Paul Gish, Renee Travis Reilly, Dorothy 
Longerbeam Steinocher, Robert Ruble

        Class of 1945 - 65 yrs

105 Graduates from the Class of 2011
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Some great pictures from 
recent class 

reunions... many thanks for 
their submission 

by reunion organizers!

Reunion Pictures Reunion Pictures  Reunion Pictures

L to R: James Minor with son Jayden, Anita 
Gonzolez Minor with son Tristan, Chelsea 
Ciha, Dustin Smith, Chelsey Havill Steinberg, 
Jenny Barnes, Zach Bostwick, Nate Wolfe, Clint 
Currie (back, tallest), Luke Doherty (in yellow), 
Jason Barnd (with the pitcher), Sara Beckly 
Pumphrey, Justin Pearson (in maroon), Kyle 
Smyth (sitting), Chris Thuerauf (hat), Olivia Junk 
(brown tank), Rebecca Martin (kneeling), Beth 
Young, Fransisco Aguirre with his two daughters 
and Crystal Covington.

        Class of 2005 - 5 yrs

▼

The Class of 1960 enjoyed sharing Friday 
evening at the Sutliff General Store with 
classmates from ‘59, ‘61 and other MVHS 
alumni. The Saturday evening dinner and 
program was held at the Kirkwood Center for 
Continuing Education. John and Thelma Rife 
hosted a Sunday brunch at their home.

Pictured are (front, from left) Bob Beckman, 
John Hunter, Judy Caldwell Penn, Beverly Lange 
Chunka, Patsy Tonne Storla, Linda Stastny 
Bragg, Kay Kamberling Jamison, Ed Saathoff, 
Jim Matthews, (middle row, from left) Mary 
Ann Saathoff Prenosil, Annamae Stoneking 
Baker, Nelda Conner Techau, Frankie Bensmiller 
Lanning, Dorothy Wolfe Welsh, Susan Dye 
Hodin, Sherry Gillam Edmund, Sue Ammons 
Booth, Paul Herboldsheimer, (back row, from 
left) Fred Niehaus, Pat Lynott, Keith Clark, Lumir 
Nezerka, John Rife, Robert Achenbach, Tom 
Bergmann.

        Class of 1960 - 50 yrs

Photo by Lisa Lewis’83, Envisage Studios

FRONT ROW: Andrea Mott Zastrow, Kela Kel-
ley Lange, Paula Sand Gold, Brittany Kaalberg 
Booth, Sonya Wulf  Sullivan, Christine Dosland 
Kreel, Janee Koehn Brendes,  Troy Cronbaugh
SECOND ROW: Dave Cosgrove, Kim Mc-
Gowan McAdams, Lotta Nordenhall, Beth 
Carlson Wasserstrom,  Peter Wilch, Paul Morf, 
Dan Aalbers, 
THIRD ROW: James Winchip, Dave Dunn, Matt 
Borg, Megan Story Ostrom, Jon Akers,  Aaron 
Telecky, Aaron Thomson, Travis Allen
FOURTH ROW: Angie Vittetoe Reed, Alex Frey, 
Matt Slinker, Russ Ryan, Matt Ostrom, Dave 
Jordon, Benton Frey, Jason Booth
Not pictured: Ann Cejka, Bob Foss

        Class of 1990 - 20 yrs

▼
▼

We continue to welcome many of our 
alumni members from the 1930s and 
1940s at the Breakfast. Shown here 
are Mary Ellison Wolrab’33, Austin  
Armstrong’33 and at right Mary Mulherin’38.

Don’t wait for your reunion year to attend -- 
come and enjoy seeing classmates from other 
years and friends from the community
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“We’ve always wanted to own our 
own business, and now we have the 

motel in our home town. 
We especially love to have MV 

alums as guests -- we hope we can 
make their visit extra special.” 

Beth Drongesen Mhire ’86 and husband Dave
Corinne Wilcox Drongesen ‘56

353 Hwy 30 SW
To make your reservation, stop in, 

visit us online at
www.mountvernonmotel.com
or call toll free 877-895-4087

local 319-895-4039

PICTURES FROM heritage days 2010 
Another great turn-out at the 2010 All-Alumni and Community Heritage Days Break-
fast when over 500 people attended Saturday morning. The Alumni Reception up 
town was located for the first time near the Bingo Tent on both Friday and Saturday 
-- find us again this year at the same location! Stop in for your bottle of water and see 
who is featured on the label!

Ann Koppenhaver, CPA
Class of ‘78
and Mount Vernon Community School 
District Foundation President

204 GLENN ST SE             MOUNT VERNON, IA      5  2  3  1  4

TEL        319  895  6oo1

FAX      319  895  8437      ann@koppenhavercpas.com

Thank you to Susan Dye Hodin for this picture of “The Dye 
Kids” in town for her 50th class reunion;  From left to right 
brothers and sisters: Ed Dye’67 (Canada) came to join in; 
Dan’72 (Mount Vernon); Sara (Sally) Dye Trout’69  (Cedar 
Rapids), Susan Dye Hodin’60 (Colorado), Andrea Dye 
Vaughn’70 (Washington) who was here for her 40th class 
reunion; and Jim Dye (Mount Vernon). She says ‘naturally 
at a time like that we all remembered our sister Laurie Dye 
Short who died in 1977.’

Mount Vernon Alumni News
2.25” x 3”
Due May 13, 2011
Publish Spring 2011

Hills Bank
and Trust Company

720 1st Ave SE, Mount Vernon • 319-895-4018 
1-888-882-4858 • hillsbank.com • Member FDIC

$  1  5  ,  7  0  0  
(Total Earned for Mount Vernon Schools)

Investing in Education
Classro m Cas ll ll ll

®

Earn money for 
Mount Vernon Schools

each time you use your Hills Bank debit card.

An impromtu basketball player reunion was held 
at the Open Gym by Randy Hoidahl’61, Gary 
Knutsen’65, Dick Miner’61, Reid Hanley’64 (d) and 
Jim Wallace’64

Brothers Eric Larsen’70, Ty Larsen’73, 
and Gregg Larsen’71

The Pospisil’s -- Scott’95, John’66 (also an 
Alumni Association Board Member), and 
Jared’94 with his daughter

Dave Brown’65, Mary Brown Nistler’66 and Steve Brown’70

Families continue to make the Breakfast a family event -- here’s some of the groups 
from 2010...

Mike Woods’77, Frank Benesh’56, Joleen 
Woods (HS Vocal Instructor), and Sara 
Gaarde’70
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HERITAGE DAYS DATES 
ARE JULY 8 and 9, 2011

HOMECOMING AND ALUMNI 
AWARD CEREMONY 

DATES ARE 
SEPTEMBER 16 AND 17, 2011

PICTURES FROM heritage days 2010 

Dave’58 and Karen Kroeger Janet Hunter Carmer’66 and 
Joan Hunter Brown’63

Nargi Rayman Steinbrech’55, 
Dave Van Metre’55, and Leona 
Reyhons Smith’56

Marilyn Asplund Buchanan ‘61, Bunny 
Williams Mulligan ‘61 and Karen Kaliban 
Fox ‘61

Scott Peterson’71 and Jerry 
Niederhauser’75

John Rife’60 and Karen 
Williams Huerter‘59

Everyone enjoys the yearbooks and displays

2009 Classmates Shelby 
Kintzel and Kara Henik

Bill Bys’68 and sister 
Thiara Bys Smith’58

Alex Brannaman’09 Jean Minish Stoner’37 and  
Cathy Humphries Stoner’69

Troy Cronbaugh and his wife visit with Jenny Moore 
Hampton’91

Frances Bensmiller Lanning’60 and 
husband Nile

Ron Randall, Jerry Meek‘62, Joel Clark’62, Dick Miner’61, 
and Mike Biderman’62

Fred Lehmann and Marsha Siggins 
McWhinney’70

Robert Caldwell’65 and 
Allan Viktor’69

Ben Neal’90 and Beth 
Young’05

Lisbon grad Joey Morningstar with alums 
Jon Penn’10 and Nick Young’07
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Mustangs...what are they doing now?
■ CAROL WOODS BOREN’75

Editor’s Note: Following is a reprint of 
an article from the November 23, 2010 
Sun, by Jake Krob

After 29 years as an assistant coach, 
Carol Woods is putting away her 
clipboard. And she’s retiring with a big 
honor - Woods has been named an 
assistant coach of the year by the Iowa 
Girls’ Coaches Association.“It’s just 
icing on the cake,” Woods said of the 
honor. 

A 1975 graduate of Mount Vernon 
High School, Woods started working 
for the school district 29 years ago. She 
immediately started coaching - first as 
a volunteer assistant to Jim Bellamy for 
the MVHS girls’ basketball team. After 
a seven-year run helping the basketball 
program, Woods started working as an 
assistant to Shirley Ryan for the volley-
ball team.

Ryan announced her retirement (see 
page 16) after the Mustangs won the 
state title this month. And so did Woods, 
after 22 years working as an assistant. 
“I had the honor of coaching with the 
best coaches in Mount Vernon,” Woods 
said. During her tenure, the volleyball 
program had more than 462 wins.

All along, Woods said she enjoyed 
coaching because of the kids. “They 
keep you young,” she said. “And it’s 
really fun to see them develop.”

Woods described her coaching roles as 
“the comedian.” She said she often tried 
to “keep things light,” especially when 
the team faced challenges on the court.

She was also an analyzer. At every vol-
leyball match, she kept a chart of stats 
on a clipboard. When the numbers told 
her something was or wasn’t working, 

she immediately told Ryan about it.

“Carol has been very instrumental in the 
players’ development and as fine young 
athletes,” Ryan said. “All of our players 
adore Carol Woods as their coach and 
their comrade.”

Woods has given tirelessly in other 
areas of the school. She has been on the 
football chain gang for over 20 years. 
She continues to run the clock at both 
girls’ and boys’ basketball games, works 
track meets as a timer, and has served 
in the Booster Club since 1995. Woods 
has served on the school wellness com-
mittee, the alumni committee, and she 
has been instrumental in helping estab-
lish the district’s staff recognition awards 
program. Outside of school, Woods 
serves on the historical chapel board of 
Sts. Peter and Paul church. She has been 
a member of the Linn County 4-H since 
1990. She is also a member of the local 
Twin City Bloomers Garden Club.

Bill Thomsen’72 also retired this year as a teacher and coach (see page 16), shown here with his 
2010 State Track Team. The School District currently has several other alums coaching or sponsoring 
activities, including Tom Wilkinson’86 who teaches German and sponsors Archery and Trap Shoot, 
Kim Bjork who teaches Middle School Math and also coaches 8th Grade Volleyball and Softball, 
Ryan Whitman’03 who is High School Resource and also coaches High School Boys Track and Foot-
ball, Abby Neal Bock’99 who teaches Middle School Math and also coaches Middle School Track, 
Maggie Lessmeier Willems’96 who teaches High School Social Studies and also coaches Volleyball 
and Girls Track, Drew Russell’09 who is assistant Boys Soccer coach,  Jeremy Hotz’99 who is an 
assistant football coach, Crystal Eskelson’93 who is our High School Girls Tennis Coach, Jon Bel-
lamy’79 who is High School Boys Track Coach. Dave Blythe’76 and Bob Blythe’87 have been High 
School Basketball Coaches.

Woods and her husband, Terry 
Boren’75, have three sons, Derek’00, 
Nick’01 and Sean’03. Woods said 
she’ll enjoy spending time watching 
Sean, a walk-on for the University of 
Northern Iowa football team. And she 
looks forward to having more time for 
her four granddaughters.

And those four girls might someday 
mean Carol will get her clipboard out 
again. “Maybe when they get to club 
age, I’ll come back and help coach,” 
she said.

Carol can be reached at 
cwoods@mountvernon.k12.ia.us

Left to right, Shirley Ryan with Carol after winning the 2011 High School State Volleyball Championship, 
with team at State, Carol in 1975, and Carol and Shirley watching a volleyball practice



VOLUME 7 ISSUE 1 SPRING 2011         page 11 

Open M-F 7:30-8, Sat 7:30-5, Sun 10-5
222 1st Ave SE in Mount Vernon    319-895-8183 

FULL SERVICE HARDWARE STORE
rental  name-brand appliances and equipment 

tools  plumbing  electrical  paint  auto  lawn and garden   
key making  window repair  hardware and more! 

Any day of the week you’re likely to be helped 
by an alum or future alum in our store. 

“We think we make the best coffee
and specialty coffee drinks around

 - hot and cold.  
Plus pastries and children’s drinks. 

You’ll find our drive-through kiosk on 
Hwy 30 next to the Mount Vernon Motel”

So Hot...Way Cool

Beth Drongesen Mhire’86  and husband Dave,  
Corinne Wilcox Drongesen’56

Gift Certificates Available
353 Hwy 30 SW   319-895-6334

We represent several insurance companies. 
Please call us today for a no obligation quote.

319-895-6931
107 First St. NW. - Box 148   Mt. Vernon, Iowa 52314 

lbrokel@mtvernoninsuranceagency.com 
www. mtvernoninsuranceagency.com

Tom Kortemeyer, Marilyn Meyer,
 and Lynn Brokel’78 

■ GEORGE HILL’49 
George, who now lives in New Jersey, and has a long list of ac-
complishments to his name is also very interested in geneology. He 
wrote in to tell us “You may be interested in this TV program that 
I recently did on Iowa genealogical resources.  It is called “Iowa 
Sources,” and you can access it as follows:

FAMILY HISTORIAN, cable TV’s genealogy show, can now be viewed online.  
Just follow these instructions:
 1 - Click on:  http://www.hometownetv.org/pro/node/7

 2 - Once you have hit the site, click VIDEO ON DEMAND
 3 - Under categories tab, click on HTTV Regular Programs
 4 - Scroll down and click on FAMILY HISTORIAN
 There are more than one FAMILY HISTORIAN segment on this site, so please keep scrolling down 
until you see “Iowa Sources.”  You may also want to see my interview on “Mayflower Families,” 
which is further down on this menu.

 
George also writes these fun comments ... “Although I only attended school for two 
years in Mount Vernon, I consider it as “my home town.”  The reason is that both of 
my parents went to Cornell, and they stayed there until about 1937 when we moved 
to Lisbon.  We moved back again during the war, when Dad was in service and 
Mother taught the Navy Flight Preparatory students at Cornell.  That was when I was 
in 7th and 8th grade (see picture below). We moved to Perry for my 9th grade, but 
back again for the summer of 1945, before we moved to Sac City and I finished 
school there (1945-1949). 
 
Mother’s family was from the area around Linn, Cedar, and Jones county for four 
generations, and I still have lots of cousins (distant, of course) in those areas.  She 
grew up in Lisbon, graduated from high school there in 1920, and worked her way 
through Cornell in six years. She met my father, who was from Wright County (he 
was in the third generation, it being a more recently settled area), and was his TA 
at Cornell. He worked at Cornell in the Public Relations Department and she was a 
teacher (geology) until she was laid off because she was pregnant. She was the first 
married woman to be a teacher, but being pregnant too was too much. My mother 
was driven to Cedar Rapids and I was born there at St. Luke’s Hospital. It must have 
been quite a scary episode but I never thought about it until recently.  My parents 
continued to live in Mount Vernon until I was about five, when my father got a job 
in the bank in Lisbon.  He received the Alumni of the Year Award from Cornell in 
1974. They told the story of his officiating at a basketball game and a dead pigeon 
was thrown down from the loft when he fired the starter’s pistol to start a game.  That 
made it into “Ripley’s Believe It or Not.”

I get back to Mount Vernon as often as I can, at least once a day in my mind’s eye.

continued on next page

PICTURE FROM JACK STANTON
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Mustangs...what are they doing now?

www.bankatbridge.com�

Mt. Vernon�
319-895-8200�

Mechanicsville�
563-432-7291�

Our employee owners make the difference!�

Member FDIC�

Solon�
319-624-7111�

Ben Pospisil, 

D.D.S. 

107 First Street NE 

Mount Vernon, Iowa 

 

319-895-6490 

mvfamilydentistry@gmail.com 

Here is a fun picture sent to 
us from Harry Edelman’63, 
it is of Bob “Skinny” Jilovec 
and MaryAnn Boren 
taken at the 1960 GRA 
formal.  Skinny & Mary 
are approaching their 50th 
wedding anniversary. 

■ MELISSA PRAY MULDOON’78

Melissa, who lives in California, sent in this upate: This has been a 
great year for the Muldoon family, as we have been hosting Francesca 
Mirabile, a high school student from Italy for the 2010/2011 school 
year, through the AFS International Study Abroad Program. Francesca 
is currently attending Irvington high school with my middle son Michael. 
Both are seniors and will graduate together in June. Ironically, both 
were born the same year on May 10th! We have had a fascinating 
year with our daughter and have formed a strong loving bond with her 
(finally I have a daughter!) and this coming August our family plans on 
visiting her family in Locorotondo in Puglia (the heel of the Italian boot!) 
I highly recommend the AFS experience if you are considering sending 
your son or daughter abroad for an intercultural experience, or if you 
want to host an international student. For more information visit the AFS 
Intercultural Programs website: http://www.afsusa.org/

I continue with my graphic design business and create logos, websites 
and package designs for a variety of clients. My husband Patrick, is 
CEO of a protein energy bar company. My older son Ryan is studying 
pre-law and philosophy at Chico University. My middle son Michael, 
who just finished his Eagle Scout project, after graduating will attend 
a University of California school in the fall (final selection pending!) 
My youngest son Kyle is a junior high school student. All my boys 
swim and play waterpolo & baseball. Francesca thus far has been the 
only choir singer/thespian in our family, which has allowed me to get 
involved in high school theater productions (i.e., designing sets & play 
bills), which has brought back fond memories of when I participated in 
MVH musical productions with Lois Nichols!

I continue to write a blog in Italian and interact with students of the Ital-
ian language all over the world. You can find me in the blogosphere at 
http://melissamuldoon.wordpress.com and you can tweet me at 
italiamelissa! 

Above is a snap shot of our family visiting Yosemite in January.

GEORGE HILL’49, continued

More about this MV alum... Dr. Hill was the first U.S. Navy Medical Offi-
cer to graduate from the U.S. Army Airborne School, Fort Benning, Geor-
gia.  He was a Corporal in the U.S. Marine Corps Reserve in 1950-52, 
and he was on active duty in the U.S. Public Health Service during the 
Cuban Missile Crisis. He is a veteran of the War in Vietnam and he was 
recalled to duty as a surgeon in the Navy during the Gulf War of 1990-
91. He received the Civic Actions Medal, Gallantry Color, with Palm and 
Frame from the Republic of Vietnam in 1972, and he was awarded the 
Meritorious Service Medal from the U.S. Navy in 1993.  He received the 
New Jersey Distinguished Service Medal in 2001. Visit his web site at 
www.georgejhill.com or contact him at 973-736-0738, 3 Silver Spring 
Road, West Orange, NJ 07052-4317
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Dr. Richard Skotowski 
and Dr. Steven Sindt

202 Glenn Street in Mount Vernon
319-895-8888

MOUNT VERNON 
EYE CLINIC

From 
childhood to 
adulthood, 
we are 
committed 
to providing 
you and your 
family the 
highest quality 
eye health 
care, service 
and products.

Alumni News...
Send us your information...

Alumni Association
525 Palisades Road
Mount Vernon, Iowa 52314

or alumni@mountvernon.k12.ia.us
or call 319-895-8845

MARRIAGES

Mary Genevieve Gardner’00 and James 
Alan Kacmar were married June 
26, 2010. Mary is the daughter 
of Mark’70 and Julie Tonne’70 
Brannaman and granddaughter of 
Mary Baldwin Brannaman’49

Dina Hoke’01 and Thomas Rashid, both 
of Cedar Rapids, were married Aug. 
14, 2010. Dina is the daughter of 
David’72 and Anne Hoke of Mount 
Vernon

Kelly Pisarik’03 and Adam Johnson of 
Aurora, Il were married  on Nov. 6, 
2010

Neal Reasland’04 of Solon, IA and 
Stephanie Torgeson of Story City, IA 
were married Dec. 18, 2010.

Mike Wieseler’99 and Laurie Shurtz of 
Cedar Falls were married July 17th, 
2010

Julie Atherton ‘82 and Brian Lane of 
Oatman, Arizona, were married on 
April 9, 2010.  Alums Linda Conley 
Gaines and Dan Gaines attended.

Doug Phillips‘82 and Jacqueline Dicus 
of Newton, IA, were married April 
8, 2010. Doug is the son of the late 
Paul Phillips (Middle School Principal 
1962-1966) and Beverly Phillips 
(Middle School Science teacher 1961-
1990)

ENGAGEMENTS

John Dillard’98 is engaged to marry Julie 
Gabel on June 25.  John is employed 
at the national headquarters of State 
Farm Insurance as an Applications 
Architect.  They live in Heyworth, 
Illinois.  John is also a volunteer track 
coach in Tri-county schools.

Olivia Junk’05 and Chris Stoner’07 will 
exchange vows on June 11, 2011

BABY NEWS

Nick Boots’97 and wife Sarah, a son, 
Brogan Alan Boots, November 9, 
2010

Stephanie Leogore Meier’00 and husband 
Greg, a daughter, Ava Madeline 
Meier, Oct. 30, 2010 continued on next page

319-895-8835 •  800-263-9890 
206 First Street West, Mount Vernon 

www.mountvernonbank.com 
Member FDIC

Supporting the 
past, present, and 

future leaders 
since 1884 

Nick Nissen’98 and wife Allison, a 
daughter, Kinley Eileen Nissen, Oct. 
8, 2010

Anna Bigley’98 and Joel Sabido, a son, 
Caleb, Sept. 24, 2010

Angie Vittetoe Reed’90 and husband 
Chad, daughter, Abigail Marie, Sept. 
24, 2010

Vicki Stoner Bausch’97 and husband Alan, 
a son, Caleb Alan, Feb. 14, 2011

EDUCATION

Helen Park Jameson’79 received a 
Fulbright grant for International 
Education Administrators and will be 
visiting various educational institutions 
and government agencies in Japan 
(June 10th - July 2nd) to learn more 
about their post-secondary educational 
offerings. She is Manager of 
Intercultural Training and Programming 
at the University of Iowa

ANNIVERSARIES

David’68 and JoAnn Thomson Stoner’70 
celebrated their 40th anniversary on 
April 24, 2011

Deanne Dean’56 and David LeVan’56 
celebrated their 50th anniversary on 
Dec. 17, 2010

Larry Ringer’55 and wife Jean celebrated 
their 50th wedding anniversary with 
their family in November 2010

 

In Memory
of classmates we have lost

 
Dorothy Fisher Tennant’36

Robert Fisher’37
Robert Merritt’39

Lillian E. Kirkpatrick Cody’41
Richard Edwards 1947

John Kirkpatrick’48
Richard A. Collins’55

Donna Jean Billings Fishell’62
Elvin Lee “Otis” Onstott’63

Lyle Hanna’64
Douglas Pierce’81
Kraig Kruger’81

(Please excuse us if your classmate or loved 
one is not listed here for their recent death, but 
let us know for inclusion in the next newsletter.)
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HOSTING THE HONOR 
SOCIETY INDUCTION
Each year the Alumni Association spon-
sors the High School Honor Society 
Induction Ceremony Reception by 
providing volunteers to greet and pass 
out programs, and to treat students and 
parents to cake and punch. Shown 
here at this spring’s reception are alums 
Mary Thomsen’75 and Barb Thomsen 
Neal’68, Association Board Member 
Michelle Meyer Grudzinski’92, and 
Treasurer Susan Mounts Fisher’65
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Alumni News, continued... Academic 
Decathlon A 
Success With 
Help of Alums!

Thank You MV Alumni!
 
A personal note of thanks and appre-
ciation to all Mount Vernon alumni that 
have lent their time to recent alumni 
activities!
 
Thank you to those who for labeled and 
mailed the Fall 2010 Alumni Newsletter.

Thank you to those who hosted the 
MVHS Honor Society Reception.

Thank you to the HUNDREDS of Mount 
Vernon Alumni, family, and friends, that 
stepped up to the plate and freely volun-
teered their time in support of the Iowa 
Academic Decathlon state tournament.
 
Your support of our alumni association 
and Mount Vernon Community Schools 
and it’s students is invaluable!
 
I would like to share a message (on the 
next page) that Dr. Ewell and I received 
and was published in The Sun from 
Mary K. Overholtzer, Academic De-
cathlon Coach, Mount Ayr High School, 
Mount Ayr, Iowa.
 

Kevin Rogers
Chair of 2011 Academic Decathlon 

and President of MV Alumni Association
 

AND MORE...
Jane Baker Hardin’67 wrote in to say she 

“was blessed with another grand-
daughter, December 21, 2010 in 
Clearwater, FL.  Her name is Payton 
Anne Mae Rutherford.  She has big 
blue eyes like her older brother, Aar-
on, who is 2 yrs.old.  Jane’s daughter, 
Barbara Anne, is their mother. 

  Two years after Jane’s son, Joshua 
died, Jace Andrew Cooney, became 
legally Josh’s son and my grandson.  
Josh’s wife, Margaret, will be raising 
him alone now. So, Jane is proud to 
have a grand total of 16 grandchil-
dren and 8 great-grandchildren.

Jack Stanton’49  wrote in to say “The fol-
lowing may not be earth-shaking news 
or information, but it certainly was 
a major surprise to my wife and me!  
Especially since I have lived in AZ for 
a total of about 40-years.

 Most folks know or have heard of the 
Grand Canyon which of course is in 
Northern Arizona.  And many may 
know that there are four (4) methods/
modes to visit the bottom of that 
Canyon.  These are:  Walk down one 
of the maintained trails - from either 
North or South Rims; or, take a Mule-
ride to the bottom, although there’s 
a personal weight-limit per person of 
200 lbs. which is not an alternative 
for me; or, you can “raft” on a guided 
tour down the Colorado River - usually 
choosing from 7-10 days duration; or, 
you can take a helicopter down - and 
of course back up to the South-Rim.

 A couple months ago, the local Com-
munity College, Yavapai College in 
Prescott, in their publication of classes 
offered, in the section for the no-credit 
continuing life-long learning program, 
announced the availability of a day 
driving-trip down to the bottom of this 
Canyon!  Thus a fifth alternative to 
get to the bottom - beside the River, of 
which I was totally unaware.  Actual 
making the trip in a college-owned-
12-passenger Van, with a great driver, 
historian and guide who has made - at 
least he stated, “over 2000 total trips 
down including this driving-alternative, 
over the past 30-years or so.” 

 We decided to accept/take this unique 
offering since - particularly at my age 
(starting my 9th decade on this Planet 
this month) as probably the only way I 
could or would get to view the Bottom 
of the Grand Canyon.  That is “up 
close and personal.”  (As we found 

out, also on that trip were two other 
couples originally born and raised in 
Iowa: One couple and our long-time 
friends, a retired Asst. A-G with whom 
I worked at the State of AZ and live 
near us; and another we just-met-cou-
ple who has retired to Prescott after his 
career as a Pharmacist on the Navajo 
Reservation.  A total of 10 folks mak-
ing this trip.)

 It was a great experience, and truly at 
my age a convenience to be able to 
say that I not only saw and enjoyed 
the trip - down and back up, and from 
the convenience of a motor vehicle; 
but that I can add that I have had 
my hand in the Colorado River in the 
bottom of this national treasure, the 
Grand Canyon!

 While this experience and accomplish-
ment isn’t nationally news-worthy - 
perhaps in your judgment not even in 
Mount Vernon, IA-newsworthy, but to 
me it was a day-trip of a lifetime!

P.S.  The trip - down and back to the 
Canyon bottom, about 20-miles in 
length, and descending about 4,000 
ft., starts at Peach Springs, AZ, the 
tribal headquarters of the Hualapai 
Tribe.  This town is located on historic 
US Route “66,” part of the route we 
took to get to this Canyon trip.  (Route 
“66” which is now by-passed by I-40, 
was back in the 1930s to early 50s 
was the main route from Chicago to 
L.A. The last time I was in/through 
Peach Springs, AZ, was in the Fall 
of 1938, when my parents took me 
on a driving trip from CR to the Long 
Beach, CA-area, to visit family there.)

PLEASE SUPPORT THE ALUMNI ASSOC. 
WITH YOUR DONATION

... SEE BACK PAGE
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ATTEND THE 2011 

ALL-ALUMNI EVENTS

HERITAGE DAYS 
WEEKEND

 SAT. JULY 9 BREAKFAST 
8-11 am (serving from 8-10) 

at High School
Cost: donation at door     

Friends, family, community welcome
Coffee always complimentary 

Tour the High School 9 am 
FRI., JULY 8 

AND SAT., JULY 9
ALUMNI RECEPTION 

...west of the Bingo Tent
Fri - 4 pm to 9 pm

Sat - 11:30 am to 7?
Friends, family, community welcome

SATURDAY JULY 9
OPEN GYM AT HIGH  

SCHOOL 2-4 pm

SHEPLEY 
PHARMACY

113 1st Street East 
in Mount Vernon
319-895-6248

www.shepleypharmacy.com
Alan M. Shepley  

Our pharmacists offer 
professional care...
Our store offers variety...
Our prices are 
affordable

Richardson-Hanson, Vondracek-
Hotz, Midwest Insurance Agencies

Our professional insurance team 
is dedicated to serving you with 
options, which allow you to meet 

your insurance needs.  
Agents, licensed in all lines 

of insurance, provide you the 
opportunity to have one agency 

working with you to create a sound 
insurance program.

Serving alums across the midwest.
319-895-8633

   www.midwestins.com 
306 Hwy 1 SE Mount Vernon

JEREMY HOTZ, Agent, and 1999 alum
jhotz@midwestins.com

310 Virgil Avenue    Mount Vernon, IA 52314
319-895-0055

ACCOMMODATIONS/FEATURES
•Complimentary Deluxe Continental Breakfast
•Indoor Swimming Pool and Whirlpool
•Exercise Room
•Complimentary in-room high speed internet
•Meeting Room Available
•Spacious Guest Rooms plus Whirlpool Suites

B Y   C H O I C E   H O T E L S

www.choicehotels.com/hotel/ia111

LETTER FROM Mary K. Overholtzer...
 
“The Mount Vernon Mustangs ROCK!  
You rolled out the red carpet as Mount 
Ayr’s State qualifying Academic Decath-
lon team arrived on Friday and Satur-
day, March 4th & 5th.  We were in awe 
of your community, your school, and 
most of all the people who made this a 
great weekend for our students at Mount 
Ayr.  We would be proud to call Mount 
Vernon, Mount Ayr’s sister school.  You 
sure do have a great community!  Please 
tell your students, your teachers, your 
parents, your school board, and your 
community!

Even though we placed 23rd , we know 
a good thing when we see a good 
thing.  Mount Vernon knows how to do it 
right! Our team was behind the learn-
ing curve in our first state Academic 
Decathlon appearance, yet  I believe 
our students were inspired after this 
phenomenal weekend! Even though 
our district provided the overall costs of 
the hotel, the mileage, and the meals; 
it’s the  Mount Vernon High school and 
community who can claim being the 
PHENOMENAL hosts for this two-day 
event that proved to be well organized, 
hospitable, and smoothly run.  I was 
highly impressed with your volunteers 
within the Mount Vernon community 
and the Mount Vernon American Legion 
Hahn-Howard Post 480 who supported 
the many schools by sponsoring and 
serving the plus 200 students who 
competed.  

I see a new potential of what academic 
competition can do for our individual 

students.  I see the potential of what can 
be in our own school-especially after 
admiring your showcase of your athlet-
ics, your alumni association, your First 
Tech Challenge team, your Academic 
Decathlon club, your woods classes, 
your art department,etc.  It goes on!  
Congratulations.

I must commend the personal touch of 
the custodial staff and the artists within 
the school  The custodians are funny, 
personable, and helpful.  I can’t call 
them by name; but I do have the Mount 
Ayr Raider poster that hung in your cafe-
teria area to welcome us to your school.  
It will hang in our high school hallway!  
I know there was major clean-up for this 
event, yet one of your own climbed the 
ladder and brought the poster to me 
during the evening festivities.  I would 
call this servant leadership within a very 
tidy school.

It’s great to listen to dignitaries speak-
ing at an event such as this including: 
the Honorable David Loebsack, United 
States Congressman, The Honorable 
Charles Grassley, United States Sena-
tor, and Governor Terry Branstad.  The 
keynote address was the heart of the 
evening when Mr. Richard Peters ad-
dressed the students, proud parents, 
teachers, and coaches.  We can see a 
history of excellence within your commu-
nity. Thanks again for being great hosts!  
You are to be commended!”
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THANK YOU  for your 2010-2011
Support of the Alumni Association

One way YOU can help the Alumni Association is to be a ‘Supporter’. We are asking 
each alumnus for a voluntary contribution of $10 or more annually (July 1 to July 
1) to help offset  a variety of publishing, event, and Association expenses. Your 
financial support is greatly appreciated. Following are names of alums who have 
supported us for the 2010-11 year. Please see the back cover of this issue for the 
2011-2012 Support Form.
Does your name have an asterik* behind it? This means you have already 
contributed for the 2011-2012 year. Is your name missing? Be sure to let us know 
319-895-8845 or alumni@mountvernon.k12.ia.us.

Leo  Beranek* 1931
	 Boston, MA
Austin  Armstrong 1933
	 Cedar Rapids, IA
Frances Keeler Tragle 1933
	 Mount Juliet, TN
Vernon  Burge* 1937
	 Mount Vernon, IA
Lloyd  Ellison* 1937
	 Springfield, MO
Helen Peet* 1937
	 Mechanicsville, IA
Betty Rowley 1937
	 Boulder, CO
Jean Minish Stoner 1937
	 Mount Vernon, IA
Dorothy Beach Fisher 1938
	 Aiken, SC
Mary Mulherin 1938
	 Mount Vernon, IA
Donald  Krumm 1939
	 Marshalltown, IA
John  Lane 1940
	 Mount Vernon, IA
Leland  Martin 1940
	 Cedar Rapids, IA
Merrill  Pitlik 1940
	 Cedar Rapids, IA
Louise Dvorak Clark* 1941
	 Lisbon, IA
Martha Rogers McNabb 1941
	 Racine, WI
Betty Stoneking Meyer
	 Mount Vernon, IA
Marian Fisher Tillett 1941
	 Laramie, WY
Henry  Carleton* 1942
	 Los Angeles, CA
Leora Foster Henderson* 1942
	 Austin, TX
Mary Carol Plattenberger 
Lambertson 1942
	 Cedar Rapids, IA
Clara Meroshek Pospisil 1942
	 Mount Vernon, IA
Harriett Moffitt Sander 1942
	 Boulder City, NV
Donald  Walton* 1942
	 Mount Vernon, IA
Esther Dvorak Wilson* 1942
	 Sun City West, AZ
Mildred Fisher Knight 1943
	 Aiken, SC
Pauline Wagaman Doubenmier 

1944
	 Lisbon, IA
Richard  Dvorak* 1944
	 Cedar Rapids, IA
Ward  Hemenway 1944
	 Monroe, CT
John  Koch* 1944
	 Cedar Rapids, IA
Norma Bartosh Kubichek* 1944

	 Lisbon, IA
Brian  Lewis* 1944
	 Marion, IA
Gwen Smyth Turnbull* 1944
	 Greenbelt, MD
Pauline Doubenmier Wagaman 

1944
	 Lisbon, IA
John  Wolfe* 1944
	 Mount Vernon, IA
Rita Travis Reilly 1945
	 Cedar Rapids, IA
Phyllis Connell Schump 1945
	 Iowa City, IA
Dorothy Longerbeam Steinocher* 

1945
	 Rogers, AR
Elizabeth Pospisil Wolfe* 1945
	 Mount Vernon, IA
Diana Pringle Croft 1946
	 Tallahassee, FL
Martha Moses Divishek 1946
	 Cedar Rapids, IA
James  Gunn 1946
	 Mount Vernon, IA
William  Lodge 1946
	 Cedar Rapids, IA
Helen Dvorak Stoner* 1946
	 Amana, IA
Robert  Thompson* 1946
	 Calabasas, CA
James  Croft 1947
	 Tallahassee, FL
Ann Young Hale 1947
	 Cedar Rapids, IA
Francis  Hoodmaker* 1947
	 Ft. Collins, CO
Don  Killen 1947
	 Hot Springs, AR
Dorothy Winey Parsons 1947
	 Bettendorf, IA
Kathleen Woods Pitlik 1947
	 Mount Vernon, IA
Paul  Pospisil 1947
	 Mount Vernon, IA
Norman  Shestak 1947
	 Pickerel, WI
Wilma Levy Whittemore 1947
	 Callahan, FL
Millicent Hoggard Zenishek* 1947
	 Mechanicsviille, IA
Robert  Zinkula 1947
	 Mount Vernon, IA
Howard  Davis 1948
	 Bella Vista, AR
David  Dean* 1948
	 Edmond, OK
Ruth Reyhons Hinz* 1948
	 Anamosa, IA
Alvin  Klouda* 1948
	 Moline, IL
Gary  Knutsen 1948
	 Naples, FL
Francis  Pitlik* 1948

	 Cedar Rapids, IA
Bob  Wolfe 1948
	 Mount Vernon, IA
Stanley  Grant 1949
	 Deer Park, WA
George  Hill 1949
	 West Orange, NJ
Larry  Nutt 1949
	 Lincoln, NE
James  Telecky 1949
	 Solon, IA
Dolores Staskal Hicks* 1950
	 Rancho Palos Verdes, CA
James  Kent 1950
	 Winchester, MA
Richard  Netolicky* 1950
	 Ely, IA
Dorothy Biderman Shestak 

1950
	 Pickerel, WI
Joyce Lenz Thomas 1950
	 Lafayette, CO
Wiladene Hoggard Willming* 

1950
	 San Antonio, TX
David  Wolfe 1950
	 Los Angeles, CA
Howard  DeCamp* 1951
	 Lombard, IL
Carol Croft Kent 1951
	 Winchester, MA
John  McCullough 1951
	 Santa Rosa, CA
Richard  McKeen* 1951
	 Iowa City, IA
Richard  Nelson* 1951
	 Newport, RI
Patricia Young Schloss* 1951
	 Cedar Rapids, IA
Ruth Thompson Trostle* 1951
	 Calabasas, CA
Adeline Biderman Gaimari 

1952
	 Cedar Rapids, IA
Bill  Lenz 1952
	 St. Marys, GA
Richard  Moore 1952
	 Mount Vernon, IA
Ann Vislisel Pavik 1952
	 Granite Bay, CA
Bill  Yeisley 1952
	 Cedar Rapids, IA
John  Young 1952
	 Cedar Rapids, IA
Marie Reyhons Beuter* 1953
	 Solon, IA
George  Brown* 1953
	 Kearney, NE
Carlye  Bys 1953
	 Cedar Rapids, IA
Paul  Drahos* 1953
	 Cedar Rapids, IA
Ruth Ackerman Farris 1953
	 Eatonton, GA
Susan Albright Kehrli* 1953
	 Manchester, IA
Jean Pavelka Litts 1953
	 Mount Vernon, IA
Barbara Beckhelm Moore 

1953
	 Mount Vernon, IA
Noel Neuenswander* 1953
	 Moline, IL
Bess Koutny Telecky 1953
	 Solon, IA
Donald  Walden 1953
	 Mount Vernon, IA
Fae Sparks Edwards* 1954

	 Cedar Rapids, IA
Larry  Edwards* 1954
	 Cedar Rapids, IA
Marlene Mallie Ford 1954
	 Fairfax, IA
Marie Russell Hruby 1954
	 Oxford, IA
William  Macaulay 1954
	 Henderson, NV
Rachel Yeisley Miller* 1954
	 Fairfax Station, VA
John  Pence 1954
	 Fairfax City, VA
Richard  Steiner* 1954
	 Kingwood, TX
John  Studt 1954
	 Bentonville, AR
Leroy  Berry 1955
	 Cedar Rapids, IA
Kay Jilovec Lind* 1955
	 Marion, IA
Janet Johnston McCannon 

1955
	 Burlington, IA
Kay Mullen Morrissey 1955
	 Monson, MA
Jane Johnston Perry 1955
	 Mattoon, IL
Leota Staskal Pospisil 1955
	 Mount Vernon, IA
Jerry  Ringer, Dr. 1955
	 Bloomington, IL
Larry  Ringer* 1955
	 College Station, TX
Nargi Rayman Steinbrech* 

1955
	 Solon, IA
David  Thomson* 1955
	 Canon City, CO
David  Van Metre 1955
	 Omaha, NE
Carol Hartenberger Walden 

1955
	 Mount Vernon, IA
Betty Coon Ammeter 1956
	 Cedar Rapids, IA
Barbara Pence Conn* 1956
	 Laurel, MD
David  Ennis* 1956
	 Jamesville, VA
Ken  Kaliban 1956
	 Cedar Rapids, IA
Roger  Schnittjer 1956
	 Mount Vernon, IA
Leona Reyhons Smith 1956
	 Mount Vernon, IA
Douglas  Wolrab* 1956
	 Cedar Rapids, IA
Bonnie Humes Boodon* 1957
	 Milton, FL
William  Bowers* 1957
	 Mount Vernon, IA
Myrt Clark Bowers* 1957
	 Mount Vernon, IA
Sandi  Cunningham 1957
	 Burns, KS
Barbara Neal Hutchins 1957
	 Marion, IA
Barb Neal Hutchins 1957
	 Marion, IA
Paul  Kent* 1957
	 Vicksburg, MS
Rita Becicka Krall 1957
	 West Branch, IA
Joyce Olmstead Lucas* 1957
	 Central City, IA
Karen Jilovec Martin 1957
	 Mount Vernon, IA

Elaine  Mulherin* 1957
	 San Antonio Hts, CA
Mary Bowman Seidler* 1957
	 Des Moines, IA
Janet Hess Smith 1957
	 Des Moines, IA
Judith Kohl Steiner* 1957
	 Kingwood, TX
Vince  Wolrab 1957
	 Cedar Rapids, IA
Robert  Bowman 1958
	 Glenview, IL
Richard  Bowman* 1958
	 Shorewood, MN
Richard  Clark* 1958
	 Las Vegas, NV
Myra Croft Greve 1958
	 Northwood, IA
Janis Glattly Hoover 1958
	 Poughkeepsie, NY
Larry  Kramer* 1958
	 Marion, IA
David  Kroeger 1958
	 Marion, IA
Ron  Nezerka* 1958
	 Cedar Rapids, IA
Helen Sproston Schneider* 

1958
	 Center Point, IA
Marilyn Dean Schnittjer 1958
	 Mount Vernon, IA
David  Sparks 1958
	 Ankeny, IA
Dennis  Drahos* 1959
	 Cedar Rapids, IA
Jane Costello Fink 1959
	 Anamosa, IA
Edward  Fordyce* 1959
	 Mount Vernon, IA
Richard  Glattly* 1959
	 Willow River, MN
Ronald  Hess 1959
	 Independence, IA
Rich  Hoidahl 1959
	 Johnston, IA
Bill  Jilovec* 1959
	 Mechanicsville, IA
Connie Meyer Kahl 1959
	 Cedar Rapids, IA
John  Maxson* 1959
	 Wheatland, WY
Marie  Sippola* 1959
	 Cedar Rapids, IA
Shirley Andrews Sparks 1959
	 Ankeny, IA
Annamae Stoneking Baker 

1960
	 Mount Vernon, IA
Kerry Ammons Booth 1960
	 Peyton, CO
Sharon Dungey Decious 1960
	 Monticello, KY
Craig  Hipple 1960
	 Roswell, NM
Susan Dye Hodin* 1960
	 Arvada, CO
John  Hunter 1960
	 Cedar Rapids, IA
Frances Bensmiller Lanning 

1960
	 Nevada, IA
Kathleen Morrissey Layden* 

1960
	 Cedar Rapids, IA
David  Neal 1960
	 Davenport, IA
Judith Caldwell Penn* 1960
	 Cedar Rapids, IA
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John  Rife 1960
	 Mount Vernon, IA
Jean Plank Stinehour 1960
	 Littleton, NH
Dorothy Wolfe Welsh 1960
	 Potomac, MD
Steven  Becicka 1961
	 Bloomington, IL
Ronald  Bridges* 1961
	 Twentynine Palms, CA
Patricia Bolton Erlenbaugh* 

1961
	 Simpsonville, SC
Randy Hoidahl 1961
	 Aurora, CO
Helen Blue Holder* 1961
	 Austin, MN
Don  Jilovec* 1961
	 Mechanicsville, IA
Richard  Miner* 1961
	 Incline Village, NV
Bunny Williams Mulligan* 1961
	 Marion, IA
Linda Buresh Brouillette* 1962
	 El Cajon, CA
Jim  Clark* 1962
	 Mesa, AZ
Ernest  Farris* 1962
	 Anamosa, IA
Christine Hodge Gochenover* 

1962
	 Cedar Rapids, IA
William  Horton 1962
	 Trophy Club, TX
Mary Ann Bohren Jilovec* 1962
	 Mechanicsville, IA
Sharon O’Hara 1962
	 DePere, WI
Larry  Petrick* 1962
	 Fairfax, IA
Dennis  Pisarik 1962
	 Mechanicsville, IA
Ronald  Schott 1962
	 Sigourney, IA
Renee Sterenberg Branson 

1963
	 Hesperia, CA
Tom  Childs* 1963
	 Burlington, WA
Harry  Edelman 1963
	 Miami Beach, FL
Rosalie Bowman Gallagher 

1963
	 Des Moines, IA
Deborah Lenz Hicks 1963
	 San Jose, CA
Barbara Clark Ingersoll* 1963
	 Prescott Valley, AZ
Susan Ellison Kowalczyk 1963
	 Downers Grove, IL
Gloria Herboldsheimer Krob 

1963
	 Lisbon, IA
Carmen Neal Musser* 1963
	 Riverside, IA
Francis  Pisarik* 1963
	 Kenosha, WI
Martin  Pitlik* 1963
	 Rockwall, TX
Dennis  Akers 1964
	 Cedar Rapids, IA
Jean Kuntz Bowman 1964
	 DeWitt, IA
Christene Hudson Brown* 1964
	 Springville, IA
Steven  Howard 1964
	 Cass Lake, MN
Robert  Jilovec* 1964

	 Mechanicsville, IA
Mary Bauman Kolbe 1964
	 Phoenix, AZ
Diana Kafer LaVoi* 1964
	 Apple Valley, MN
Joyce Miller Maxwell* 1964
	 Central City, IA
Lyman  Stoneking* 1964
	 Ames, IA
Joseph  Studt* 1964
	 Hiawatha, IA
David  Brown* 1965
	 Centennial, CO
Susan Mounts Fisher* 1965
	 Mount Vernon, IA
Richard  Fordyce 1965
	 Mount Vernon, IA
Dave  Hartl 1965
	 Iowa Falls, IA
Linda Kirkpatrick Kirkdorffer 

1965
	 North Richland Hills, TX
Gary  Knutsen* 1965
	 Naples, FL
Terese  Pisarik* 1965
	 Mount Vernon, IA
James  Rife* 1965
	 Elburn, IL
Connie Benishek Stick* 1965
	 Spring, TX
John  Woods 1965
	 Lisbon, IA
Judith Berends Workman* 

1965
	 Cedar Rapids, IA
Lana Richardson Hartl 1966
	 Iowa Falls, IA
Kathy Studt King* 1966
	 Bella Vista, AR
Stephen  Neal* 1966
	 Mount Vernon, IA
Pamela Ellison Owen* 1966
	 Lake Ridge, VA
John  Pospisil 1966
	 Mount Vernon, IA
Cynthia Buresh Prewitt* 

1966
	 Eden Prairie, MN
Vance  Rahn* 1966
	 Anderson, SC
Nancy Smykil Berns* 1967
	 Sierra Vista, AZ
Shelly Peterson Dies 1967
	 Fort Thomas, KY
Marianne Hansen Garrigan 

1967
	 Fayetteville, TN
John  Gunn* 1967
	 Jacksonville, AR
Jane Baker Hardin 1967
	 New Port Richey, FL
Julie Thompson Kerhulas* 

1967
	 Santa Maria, CA
Kandy Goodrich Kling 1967
	 Kitty Hawk, NC
Terry  Meeks* 1967
	 Advance, NC
Jane Strother Beck* 1968
	 Cedar Rapids, IA
Robert  Davis* 1968
	 Mechanicsville, IA
Roxanna Franks Onstott* 

1968
	 Mount Vernon, IA
Karen Edwards Packer* 1968
	 Petersburg, VA
Trudy Clay Pearson 1968

	 Tipton, IA
Anne DuVal Rehfuss 1968
	 Roswell, GA
Mike  Smith 1968
	 Mount Vernon, IA
David  Stoner* 1968
	 Mount Vernon, IA
Laura  Werkman 1968
	 Mount Vernon, IA
Mary Peterson Berry* 1969
	 Dumfries, VA
Diane Kirkpatrick Jones 1969
	 Anaheim Hills, CA
Scott Akers* 1970
	 Cedar Rapids, IA
Lucy  Davis 1970
	 Gladstone, MO
Rita Pospisil McGinnis* 1970
	 Des Moines, IA
Marsha Siggins McWhinney 

1970
	 Mount Vernon, IA
Dan  Stoner 1970
	 Mount Vernon, IA
Douglas  Ware* 1970
	 San Francisco, CA
David  Wyatt* 1970
	 Omaha, NE
Jane Suchomel Carlson* 1971
	 Indianola, IA
Christopher  Ipsan* 1971
	 Driftwood, TX
Kurt  Larsen 1971
	 Ankeny, IA
Jean Pospisil Larsen 1971
	 Ankeny, IA
John  Pisarik 1971
	 Floris, IA
Bonnie  Pisarik 1971
	 Cedar Rapids, IA
Dennis  Pitlik* 1971
	 Mount Vernon, IA
Julie Loomis Stephenson* 

1971
	 Cedar Rapids, IA
Victoria Peterson Ahrensdorf* 

1972
	 Williamsburg, MA
Diane  Zinkula* 1972
	 Cedar Rapids, IA
Mark  Hylbak 1973
	 Marietta, GA
Ty  Larsen 1973
	 Windsor Heights, IA
Douglas  Thumm 1973
	 Darien, IL
Karol  Koppenhaver* 1974
	 Anamosa, IA
Donna Zinkula McKay 1974
	 Mason City, IA
Miles  Meyer* 1974
	 Madison, WI
Jennifer Chadek Prowant* 

1974
	 Robins, IA
Sandy Rice Schloss 1974
	 Tabor, SD
Patricia Cribbs Sindt 1974
	 Story City, IA
Ed  Slach* 1974
	 Iowa City, IA
Joni Loomis Tackenberg 1974
	 Tampa, FL
Debra Clark Bridgewater* 1976
	 Blairstown, IA
Larry  Feaker 1976
	 LaPorte City, IA
Joy Koehn Kuntz* 1976

	 Martelle, IA
Deborah Capaccioli Paul* 

1976
	 The Woodlands, TX
Terry  Pisarik 1976
	 Lisbon, IA
Kevin  Whitman 1976
	 Mount Vernon, IA
Brian Barthel 1977
	 Orem, UT
Mary Rice Emge 1977
	 Grinnell, IA
Kathy Klinsky Mallie 1977
	 Lisbon, IA
Denise Jilovec McAfee 1977
	 Des Moines, IA
Payson  Peterson* 1977
	 Avondale, CO
Steve  Sargent* 1977
	 York, PA
Ron  Thuerauf* 1977
	 Lisbon, IA
Becky Thumm Whitman 1977
	 Mount Vernon, IA
Kathryn Petrick Crowley* 1978
	 Cherry Valley, IL
Thomas  Floden 1978
	 Mason City, IA
Cynthia Deskin Halbmaier* 

1978
	 Albia, IA
Sara  Kendall 1978
	 Cedar Rapids, IA
Jeffery  Spencer* 1978
	 San Antonio, TX
Michael  Hufford 1979
	 Solon, IA
Denise Dykhuizen McDaniel* 

1979
	 Columbia, MO
Terri Overman 1979
	 Cedar Rapids, IA
Cheryl Allard Harger 1980
	 State Center, IA
Paul  Hufford* 1980
	 Shawnee, KS
John  Royer* 1980
	 Lisbon, IA
Rhondi Staley Ewing 1981
	 Thousand Oaks, CA
Kevin  Rogers* 1981
	 West Branch, IA
Jude  Smith* 1981
	 Scottsdale, AZ
Ellen Soukup Townsen* 1981
	 Vancouver, WA
Sharon  Zinkula 1981
	 Oak Park, IL
Leanne  Zinkula 1981
	 Tampa, FL
Susan Studt Barrett 1982
	 Council Bluffs, IA
Carol Hufford Deely 1982
	 Chicago, IL
Daniel  Dumbaugh 1982
	 Carlsbad, CA
Lisa Addis Proehl* 1982
	 Bellevue, WA
Sonia Essex Redmond 1982
	 Mount Vernon, IA
Kelli Kuehl Robbins 1982
	 Globe, AZ
Rob  Wagner* 1982
	 Hampstead, NC
Lindsey  Borg 1983
	 Woodbridge, VA
Lisa Lewis Hazlett 1983
	 Mount Vernon, IA

Catherine  Hufford 1983
	 Clarendon Hills, IL
JoAnn Zinkula Kintzel 1983
	 Mount Vernon, IA
Paige  Peterson 1983
	 West Des Moines, IA
Lance  Schoff* 1983
	 Libertyville, IL
Dan  Drahos 1984
	 Muscatine, IA
Elizabeth  Hufford* 1984
	 Laguna Niguel, CA
Dan  Brown* 1985
	 Zionsville, IN
Michael   Langer 1985
	 Iowa City, IA
Ruth Corcoran Munger 1985
	 Council Bluffs, IA
Dave  Ryan 1985
	 Mount Vernon, IA
Jennifer Spencer Toriggino* 1985
	 Denver, CO
Debra Schmidt Judge* 1986
	 Maquon, WI
Jane Hill Primoli* 1986
	 Stillwater, MN
Rod  Sherman* 1986
	 Ely, IA
Rebecca  Bremner* 1987
	 Portland, OR
Stephanie  Fisher 1987
	 Copley, OH
Heidi Heck Hiebner 1987
	 Arvada, CO
Sarah Miller Johnson* 1987
	 St. Paul, MN
Joy  Jordan* 1987
	 Appleton, WI
Tim  Hill* 1988
	 Grayslake, IL
Todd  Lehr* 1988
	 Redwood Estates, CA
Dave  Lynott 1988
	 Mount Vernon, IA
Dani Akers Ortmann* 1988
	 Forsythe, IL
Mark  Wilkey 1988
	 Bristol, VA
Jeremy  Elliott* 1989
	 Mount Vernon, IA
Shawn McGowan Janssen* 1989
	 Cedar Rapids, IA
Marcia  Russell* 1989
	 Platteville, WI
Brittany Kaalberg Booth 1990
	 Mount Vernon, IA
Jason  Booth 1990
	 Mount Vernon, IA
Shauna Arenas Graybill* 1990
	 Hiawatha, IA
Randy  Oakley, Jr.* 1990
	 Davenport, IA
Angela Vittetoe Reed 1990
	 Iowa City, IA
JennyKaye Moore Hampton* 1991
	 Mount Vernon, IA
Jamie  Hampton* 1991
	 Mount Vernon, IA
Jenna Wiebel Wischmeyer* 1991
	 Mount Vernon, IA
Alexis Stine Gallegos 1992
	 Seattle, WA
Brooke Levson Helzer* 1992
	 Knoxville, TN

CONTINUED ON
NEXT PAGE
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TERRI LUDWIG  
What You Taught: 1st, 
2nd, and 3rd grades
Year started at MV:  
1981
Total years at Mount 
Vernon: 30
Total years:  34
First Year Favorite 
memory:  I remember 
having two students 

volunteer to be the jar of peanut butter 
and jar of jelly for our song “Peanut Butter 
and Jelly.”  We took the class to Hallmark 
to perform and they danced around in 
costumes when we sang our song.
Another teacher or staff member who was a 
mentor or helped you? Terry Loebsack was 
very helpful my first year in Mount Vernon.  
Pat Lehnherr and Barb McClain guided 
me through my first grade experience 
and Karen Stoll welcomed me to the third 
grade team!
One or two memories: Students always seem 
to remember with fondness when I would 
bring my guitar to school on Fridays.  We 
would use the music we learned for plays, 
radio shows, Christmas programs and also 
entertaining the residents at Hallmark Care 
Center.  Bringing out the creativity with my 
class was very enjoyable.
What has changed in education? Our society has 
changed, which has affected the role of 
the school, teachers and parents.  Advanc-
es in technology have given teachers new 
tools to enhance student learning.
Do you remember the first student you taught that 
you had also taught their parent(s)?: This hap-
pened a couple of years ago when Jenny 
(Wilkinson) Volesky’92 walked into my 
room during “Meet and Greet” with her 
daughter, Kaitlyn.  Jenny was in my first 
class in Mount Vernon.
Retirement plans: I plan to travel the U.S. and 
overseas, and spend more time with my 
family.

SHIRLEY RYAN  
What You Taught: Second-
ary Physical Education
Year started at MV:  1970
Total years at Mount 
Vernon:  41
Total years:  42
First Year Favorite memory:  
My office was the back 
room in the old girls 
locker room of the 1st 

Street Building. Mary Ellison and Jody Bur-
gess (girl the statue at the Middle School is 
a memorial to) were juniors and they both 
came down to find me, introduce them-
selves and welcome me to Mount Vernon!  

Moving on...
Congratulations, THANK YOU, and best wishes 
to the following district staff members who 
will be retiring this year.  

Donations to the Alumni Association
Thank you to the following classes and individuals who have given donations to the Association, either in addition to 

their support/dues, in memory of someone, or as a gift to to help the Association. 

Anonymous Donation
JoAnn Zinkula Kintzel 1983
Carlye  LaPointe 2000
Merrill  Pitlik 1940
Dan  Stoner 1970
Joni Loomis Tackenberg 1974
Helen Peet 1937
Dorothy Beach Fisher 1938
Donald  Krumm 1939
Leland Martin 1940
Pauline Wagaman Doubenmier 
1944
Brian  Lewis 1944
Helen Dvorak Stoner 1946
Robert  Zinkula 1947
Ruth Reyhons Hinz 1948
Gary  Knutsen 1948
Frances  Pitlik 1948
John  McCullough 1951
Bill  Lenz 1952
George  Brown 1953
Kay Jilovec Lind 1955
Kay Mullen Morrissey 1955
Nargi Rayman Steinbrech 1955
Josh  Yoder 1955
Leona Reyhons Smith 1956
Barb Neal Hutchins 1957
Mary Bowman Seidler 1957
Larry  Kramer 1958
Judy Caldwell Penn 1960
John Rife 1960
Sharon O’Hara 1962
Dennis  Pisarik 1962
Gloria Herboldsheimer Krob 1963
Marty  Pitlik 1963
Susan Mounts Fisher 1965
Linda Kirkpatrick Kirkdorffer 1965
Nancy Smykil Berns 1967
Kandy Goodrich Kling 1967
Robert  Davis 1968
Douglas  Ware 1970
Julie Loomis Stephenson* 1971
Diane  Zinkula 1972
Steve  Sargent 1977
Rhondi Staley Ewing 1981

THANK YOU
 to these friends who support 

the Alumni Association
Joyce  Loomis
	 Mount Vernon, IA
Sherlee  Peterson* 
	 Cedar Rapids, IA
James  Shutt* 
	 Lancaster, PA
Kathy  Staskal
	 Mount Vernon, IA
Judy  Stine 
	 Mount Vernon, IA
Don  Stine
	 Mount Vernon, IA
Dorothea  Glattly 
	 Batavia, IL

In memory of Laura Neal Armstrong 1932 
	 Austin  Armstrong 1933
In memory of Richard Edwards 1947
	 James Croft 1947 
	 and Diana Pringle Croft 1946
	 Millicent Hoggard Zenishek’47
	 Sis Woods Pitlik’47
	 Mary Wolfe Smith’47
	 Dorothy Longerbeam Steinocher’45 
	 and family
	 Wilma Levy Whittemore 1947
In memory of Harold Herring 1947
	 Helen Dvorak Stoner 1946
In memory of Dorothy Gaines Peterson 1947
	 Millicent Hoggard Zenishek’47
	 Sis Woods Pitlik’47
	 Mary Wolfe Smith’47
	 Wilma Levy Whittemore 1947
In memory of Audrey Burnett Davis 1948
	 Ruth Reyhons Hinz 1948
	 Wilma Levy Whittemore 1947
In memory of Dick Washburn 1954
	 Karen Jilovec Martin’57 
	 and Roger Martin 1958
In memory of Jon Swanberg 1959
	 Georgia Swanberg 
In memory of Donna Billings Fishell 1962 
	 Susan Mounts Fisher 1965
In memory of Reid Hanley 1964
	 Scott  Hipple 1964
	 Joyce Miller Maxwell 1964
	 Marc and Carol Asselmeier 
	 Russ  Meyer
	 Kathleen Westling and Gary Reinmuth
In memory of Lyle Hanna 1964
	 Joyce Miller Maxwell 1964
In memory of Class of 1965 class mates
	 Florene Allard Akers
	 Robert Caldwell
	 Pauline Meroshek Erickson
	 Susan Mounts Fisher
	 Dave Hartl
	 Linda Kirkpatrick Kirkdorffer
	 Gary Knutsen
	 Mike Moore
	 Donald Patchin
	 Suzanne Roberts Stoner
	 Joe Woods
	 Judy Berends Workman

Cassie Dendurent Nelson 
1992

	 Brooklyn, NY
Sarah Rife Patten 1993
	 Mount Vernon, IA
Scott  Rose* 1993
	 Mount Vernon, IA
Crystal  Kauder 1994
	 Minneapolis, MN
Teresa Berner McDermott* 

1994
	 Melbourne, FL
Kim Zangger Tucker 1994
	 Cedar Rapids, IA
Lucas  McDermott* 1995
	 Melbourne, FL
Josh  Yoder* 1995

Supporters, continued
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school. Riley Vargason and she is about to 
graduate.
What has changed in education? The many dif-
ferent buildings I have work in. I enjoyed 
when I served lunch and I enjoyed teach-
ing the kids. 
Retirement plans: A good question…I like 
puzzles and hidden words, and I will keep 
myself busy. If someone wants help clean-
ing, I will come.

WILLIAM ‘BILL’ THOMSEN’72
What You Taught: HS/
MS PE 1982-84, 5th 
Grade 1984-2010, 
MS PE 2010-11
Year started at MV:  
1982
Total years at Mount 
Vernon:  29
Total years:  34
First Year Favorite 
memory:  I can’t say 

I remember a first year memory. I do re-
member the feeling of fear before the class 
entered the room and trying to look more 
confident than I was. I checked the mirror 
often, trying to make sure I was present-
able. I remember thinking how great the 
day was and that if this is work, I’m loving 
it. I really didn’t have a bad day. I’m not 
excited about leaving. I’m just trying to 
figure out where the time went. I hope all 
teachers have the experiences I had as a 
teacher.
Another teacher or staff member who was a 
mentor or helped you? Sheryl Peshek was a 
partner and adviser for so many things I 
did. We shared classes and had a com-
mon interest in teaching. We had some 
wonderful times with the students. John 
Thatcher was my 8th grade football coach 
and later we worked together in Drivers 
Education classes. He is a good friend 
and a man I’ve respected.
One or two memories: My brother, Tim ‘67, 
bringing in the human heart always got 
the students excited. He would talk to 
them about almost anything before bring 
the hearts out. As a teacher I don’t know 
that I had or should have had personal 
successes. I was fortunate to coach MV to 
their first and only State Dual State Title in 
1988 and State Dual Runner-up in 1989. 
I have also had the honor of coaching the 
Mount Vernon-Lisbon Girls Track team to 
two state titles in 2009 and 2010, plus 
a State runner-up in 2008. In track I had 
the athletes choose the mascot for each 
season; something I think helped unify 
the Mount Vernon-Lisbon team into a true 
TEAM. I’ve been nominated four times for 
the Who’s Who of America’s Teachers by 
students I’ve had. I’ve received notes from 
former students thanking me. Those are 
special.
What has changed in education? We spend a 
lot more time on talking about education 
and not always educating. The expecta-

My favorite coaching memory is that the 
first team played in their PE uniforms and 
the matches were after school.
Another teacher or staff member who was a men-
tor or helped you? Ade Ringold taught me so 
much about perspective. Especially when a 
few students were getting to me. He taught 
me to see the bigger picture.  As a coach, 
I learned so much from the Graceland Col-
lege USA Developmental Camps and the 
many, many national coaches clinics.
One or two memories: I loved teaching dance. 
In the 70’s I taught modern dance, disco in 
the 80’s, and ballroom, country and swing 
in the 90’s. It was a ton of work – I loved 
it.  I also remember that one day out of the 
blue I got a call from a former student who 
was “working his steps in recovery.”  He 
apologized for his behavior and thanked 
me for one trying class period when I told 
him if he would just change his clothes 
and try, then I would find a way to get him 
through.  He did - and I did!!  
     Each and every year coaching was a 
great memory for me.  Some were more 
trying than others, of course! 
What has changed in education? Money is tight-
er and tigher and class sizes are bigger.
     From a coaching perspective, the 
WAMAC was a great change for athlet-
ics - except for the longer distance travel 
times during the school week.  Club sports 
have also been on the rise and have been 
influential.
Do you remember the first student you taught that 
you had also taught their parent(s)?: From the 
class of 1971 (before Title 9), I taught only 
girls then, I remember Donita Clark and 
her daughter Jamie Meill, Karin Hylbak 
Capri and her children Anthony, Angela 
and Sherry Krumm, and Linda Pospisil 
McNeal and her children Sean and Jenny 
McNeal - Just to name a few!
     As a coach, I coached JoAnn Zinkula  
Kintzel’83 and both of her daughters, 
Shelby and Courtney Kintzel.
Retirement plans: Work in my garden. Kyak, 
bike, and do something creative in the 
arts.

DOROTHY STEINER
Position: Washington 
Elementary Custo-
dian
Year started at MV:  
1966
Total years at Mount 
Vernon:  47
Another teacher or staff 
member who was a 
mentor or helped you? 

Darlene Blythe and Helen Rochrohr. Helen 
was a wonderful person to work with and 
a very good friend. I have a lot of good 
friends at work.
One or two memories: Watching the kids grow 
up and graduate. Some I babysat and 
they were very special to me. Judy Suman 
was special and I babysat her outside of 

tions by parents have changed and we’ve 
watered down much of our curriculum to 
make it appear we are not falling behind. 
Technology has changed dramatically 
since 1977. We are still working on how 
best to use it to aid in education.
Do you remember the first student you taught 
that you had also taught their parent(s)?: The 
first, I’m not sure, but many of them have 
passed my way. It was always fun to 
conference with old classmates or parents 
of students that I had as a student.
Retirement plans: I plan on continuing in 
education, subbing or maybe a job in 
a parochial school. I’d also like to write 
more. I plan on getting back on the stage 
and performing in some capacity. Any-
thing, but not working, will be fine.

kmvl closes 
it’s doors
A local note...Mount 
Vernon-Lisbon’s only 
local cable TV station 
closed on May 1. 
Unable to find a buyer, 
Dean Traver (pictured 
at right), founder and 
operator of KMVL-18, 
has been trying to sell 
the business for about 
five years but is now 
retiring. Found on 
Mediacom channel 
18, KMVL has been a 

photo compliments of Jeff 
Schmatt, Rubicon Photo

A NOTE TO EVERYONE:  DO WE HAVE 
YOUR EMAIL ADDRESS?

Your email address is as valuable as your 
mailing address these days. Having your 
email address in the alumni data base is 
a great way for other alums, your class 
representatives, and the alumni office 

to contact you.  If you are not receiving 
occasional emails from the alumni office, 
then we probably don’t have a personal 
email address for you.  Please send your 
email address (as well as any updates 

like addresses, phone, name changes) to 
alumni@mountvernon.k12.ia.us 

or call 319-895-8845 

local media institution in Mount Vernon-Lisbon 
since Traver started the channel in 1985. He’s 
covered everything from high school gradu-
ations and volleyball matches to community 
celebrations and our Alumni Awards Ceremony. 
That means coverage of about 200 events and 
meetings every year. Best wishes to you, Dean! 

VOLUNTEER TO HELP AT HERITAGE DAYS 
ALUMNI BREAKFAST OR RECEPTION AREA 

-- Call 319-895-8845 or write 
alumni@mountvernon.k12.ia.us
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Your Foundation Gift...
your legacy to 

Mount Vernon Schools

GIFTS TO THE  FOUNDATION
Thank you to alumni and community members who have contributed to the Foundation.  

4-1-2010 to 4-20-2011

The Mount Vernon Community School District Foundation is a charitable non-profit organization that partners with alumni, 
businesses, parents, and friends of the Mount Vernon community to support a higher level of educational excellence and 

opportunities to prepare Mount Vernon School students for the challenges of global opportunities. The Foundation receives 
tax-deductible contributions to support the programs of the Mount Vernon Community School District. 

The Levels Of Contribution recognized  here are:
Major Gifts $15,000+      Founding Donors $10,000+      Leading Donors $5,000+      Mustang Donors $1,000+       

Maroon and White Donors up to $1,000 

LEADING DONORS	
Maurice Foundation, for 7th Grade 

science class computers

MUSTANG DONORS 	
Hills Bank & Trust Company, ‘Classroom 

Cash’ program
Chris Lyon’81, Intermec Foundation, for 

auditorium equipment
Chris Lyon’81, for Mount Vernon Fine 

Arts Association and HS Robotics 
Club

MCID - Mechanical Contractors Industry 
Development, Dennis Drahos’59,  
Department memorial display case in 
memory of David Spellerberg’89

Jon Rasmussen, Intermec Foundation, for 
auditorium equipment

MAROON AND WHITE DONORS
Shaun Bradbury, for MS Science 

Olympiad Team 
Bridge Bank, for MS Science Olympiad 

Team
Car Quest Auto Parts, for MS Science 

Olympiad Team
Sherleen Clausen’69, in memory of Reid 

Hanley‘64
Coreen Wilcox Drongenson’56 and 

Elizabeth Drongensen Mhire’86, for 
ES Library B. Wilcox Fund and MS 
Library B. Burge Fund

Tasha Erickson, Scarlet Boutique, for MS 
Science Olympiad Team

Ed Fordyce’59, in memory of Reid 
Hanley‘64

Susan Hanley’66 , St Louis District 
Dairy Council, in memory of Reid 
Hanley’64

Debra and Rich Herrmann, for pep 
band bus costs for state tourney

Hills Bank & Trust Company for HS 
Robotics Club

Preston and Beth Johnson for WETAP
Ann Koppenhaver’78, in memory of 

Helen Pitlik Neal ‘37
Marion and Fred Lehman, in memory of 

Reid Hanley‘64
Mount Vernon Eye Clinic, for MS Sci-

ence Olympiad Team
Mount Vernon Insurance, for MS Science 

Olympiad Team
Rebecca Owen, Blooming Acres, for MS 

Science Olympiad Team
Gaylord and Debbie Risley, in memory 

of Reid Hanley‘64
Richard Rose, in honor of Sydney Rose
Roger’56 and Marilyn Dean’58 

Schnittjer in memory of Reid 
Hanley’64

Jean Minish Stoner’37, in memory 
of Helen Pitlik Neal ‘37, Mary 
Ford Clark ‘37, Robert Fisher ‘37, 
Waunitta Sipple Stubbs ‘37 and John 
Walton ‘41 

Ray’64 and Ann Stoner, for HS virtual 
reality program equipment

Bethany Campbell Tvedt
Jennifer Volesky,’92, United Way 

Whirlpool Corp.
Dorothy Wolfe Welsh’60
Tom Wieseler, for baseball-football 

facilities
Kim Boyd Wolfe’74, Wolfe Antiques, for 

MS Science Olympiad Team

CORPORATE GIFTS	  
Rockwell Collins Matching Gift Program 

on behalf of Preston E. Johnson for 
WETAP

GREATER CEDAR 
RAPIDS COMMUNITY 
FOUNDATION	

MAROON AND WHITE DONORS
Les and Katrina Garner
Paul’90 and Jennifer Morf

SCHOLARSHIP DONATIONS	
	

Anonymous, for Teaching Creativity 
Scholarship

Bowker Mechanical Contractors, LLC,  
Jeff Wenzel, Jeff Bowker, for Dave 
Spellerberg‘89  Scholarship

Charles Halsey, Jr. and Linda Coe 
Halsey

Lisbon Optimists
MCID - Mechanical Contractors Industry 

Development, Dennis Drahos’59, for 
Dave Spellerberg‘89 Scholarship

Plumbers & Steamfitters Local 125, Ray 
Dochterman, for Dave Spellerberg‘89 
Scholarship

Dan Spellerberg’91, for Dave 
Spellerberg‘89 Scholarship

William Spellerberg Jr.’85, for Dave 
Spellerberg‘89 Scholarship

Suchomel Family Scholarship

Bethany Campbell Tvedt 
Foundation Director
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One of the ways your donations to the Foun-
dation work is through Foundation Grants. 
These grants are given to school district 
teachers for innovative projects aimed at 
helping them take education to an even high-
er level.  The Foundation provided approxi-
mately $5,000 in grants in the 2010-2011 
school year.

Your Foundation Gift...
your legacy to 

Mount Vernon Schools

YOUR DONATIONS WORK 
THROUGH FOUNDATION 

GRANTS

FALL CAMPAIGN GIFTS TO THE  FOUNDATION
Thank you to alumni and community members who have contributed to the 

Foundation during the Fall 2010 Campaign.
MUSTANG DONORS
Dr. Paula Holcomb’72, for music 

department
John’60 and Thelma Rife
Mary Bowman Seidler’57, Seidler 

Foundation
Jo Wilch and Family, in memory of John 

Wilch
MAROON AND WHITE DONORS
Brian’77 and Stephanie Barthel 
Jim Barthel’79, in memory of David 

Thumm’79
Randy Borg’76
Bill’59 and Myrt Clark’57 Bowers 
Richard’58 and Terri Bowman
Robert Bowman’58
Henry G. Carleton’42
Lucy Davis’70, in memory of teachers
Doug Easker’69
J. David Ennis’56
Jane Costello Fink’59, in memory of 

1959 classmates
Ed Fordyce’59
Richard Glatty’59
Richard George
Lyle’64 and Sandra Erenberger’67 

Hanna in memory of 
	 Aaron Hanna ‘99
Donald and Donna Happel
Treva Moore Heiser’50,  in memory of 

Thomas Moore
Gene Hinman
George Hill, M.D.’49
Winfield Hughes’51 in memory of Joe 

‘Bud’ Bridges 1951
Truman and Linda Jordan
James’50 and Carol Croft’51 Kent
Bob and JoAnn Zinkula’83 Kintzel 

Family, in memory of Jacob 
Hanson’12

Ann Koppenhaver’78
Don and Margaret Koppenhaver
John Kroul’77 Family, in memory of 

Keith Jilovec’54

Diana Kafer LaVoi’64, in memory of 
Reid Hanley ‘64

Ken and Arlene Lee
William E. Litts’43 
William Macaulay’54
Roger’58 and Karen’57 Martin, in 

memory of Reid Hanley‘64
Betty Herring Martinez’44
Marguerite Morey’39, in memory of 

1939 classmates
Steve Neal’66, Neal’s Water 

Conditioning, in memory of  
Bill Neal’33 and Smitty Neal

Nick’98 and Allison Nissen
Ray and Marilyn Woods’45 Overmann
Karen Edwards Packer’68 in memory of 

Dr J. Richard and Lillian Edwards, and 
Alan Edwards

Carolyn Palmer’42
John Pence’54
Judith Penn’60
Richard and Linda Peters
Merrill’40 and Harriet Pitlik, in memory 

of Eddie Pitlik’46
David’85 and Heidi Ryan
Harriett Moffitt Sander’42
Eddie Slach’74, in memory of 
	 Sherri Slach’70
Colin and Mary Squires
Ray’64 and Ann Stoner in memory of 

Reid Hanley’64
Jud ‘55 and Patricia Conner’56 

Strickland
Georgia Swanberg, in memory of 

husband Jon Swanberg’59
Karen Miller Thornton’74
Sharon Neal Urich’59
Robert Wagner’82
Deborah Goudy Ward’69
Carolyn Wellso, in memory of 
	 Jack Shaffer
Phylis Brecht White’55
Michael Wieseler’99
Steven and Mary Young
Andrea Mott Zastrow’90

Kaimee Akers
Lisa Alger

Kristin  Anderson
Gina Becthold

Michelle Boyden
Robin Brand
Steven Brand

Chiara Burke’78
Matt Burke

Noreen Bush
Bethany Campbell Tvedt

Jenny Ciha
Deanna Clark

Vanessa Comer
Susan Deibner

Ian Dye’01
Julie Dye

Terry Eisenbarth
Jacqueline Engelbrecht

Pamela Ewell
Sarah Fitzgerald

JoAnn Gage
Lisa Greif

Dennis Gross
Nannette Gunn
Ken Hallinan

Robert Hanson
Melissa Hauser
Brad Haverback
Angelina Hawker
Natalie Hayslip

Kristi Keast
Laurie Keller
Kathy Kenny

Suzette Kragenbrink
Mary Leopold
Apra Loomis

DISTRICT EMPLOYEE
DONATIONS

4-1-2010 through 3-31-2011
Susannah Maddock

Susan Maurice
Jan Moore
Lori  Moss
Patty Mote

Gary Nelson
Jo Nowak-Thompson

Sarah Opiol
Duane Orr
Joe Peters

LeAnn Pisarik
Roger Pitlik’67
Sheryl Pospisil

Marcia Purington
Jodi Russell

Kacey Schmit’00
Brandy Schurbon

Kathy Staskal
Kim Steele

Karen Stewart
Cathy Stoner’69
Kim Stoner’95
Doug Swanson
Claudia Ternes
John  Thatcher

Stephanie Timm
Whitney Turner’00

Jean Wade
Dennis Walsh

Krista Whitham
Vicky Wieseler
Erin Wilkinson

Tom Wilkinson’86
Carol Woods’75

Judy Workman’65
Mary Young
Laurie Zaiger

Thank you for your financial assistance 
to support the Tradition of the Mount 
Vernon Schools Experience.

Corrections: The following MUSTANG 
DONORS were incorrectly listed in the last 
spring newsletter under 2008 Fall Donors, 
and should have been listed as as 2009 Fall 
Mustang Donors. 
  -Bill & Ruth Deskin
  -John ‘60 & Thelma Rife
  -Mary Bowman Seidler ‘57 in memory
   of Grace & Roy Bowman

F      O      U      N      D      A      T       I      O      N
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Establishing 
A Scholarship
Establishing a scholarship is an excep-
tional way to honor an important person 
or life event while supporting education-
al opportunities for graduating students.  
Scholarships can be established for any 
educational pursuit – college, vocational 
or technical training.  Funds are held in 
an endowed scholarship account to be 
used specifically for the scholarship as 
determined by the donor/donors. 

Funds can be set up as a memorial, as 
an honorarium of a special person, as a 
means to celebrate a special life event, 
or as an opportunity to bring donors 
together for a common goal.  

Scholarships can be for a single gradua-
tion year or for a series of years. Donors 
can provide the high school principal 
and the scholarship selection committee 
with a series of criteria for the graduate 
receiving the scholarship to meet. As 
donor, your name will be listed in the 
graduation program and in other Foun-
dation materials in recognition of your 
generous gift.

The Mount Vernon Community School 
District Foundation is a charitable 501c3 
organization founded in 1987. All 
donations are tax deductible to the full-
est extent of the law.  Donations can be 
made in any form, such as cash, securi-
ties, life insurance, or bequests. Contact 
Foundation Director Bethany Campbell 
Tvedt at bcampbelltvedt@mountvernon.
k12.ia.us or 319-895-8845 for more 
information or to set up a scholarship 
fund.

Are the Alumni Association 
and the Foundation the 

SAME thing? NO
The Alumni Association was formed to coordi-
nate all-alumni activities. Donations to the 
Alumni Association are used to support the 
alumni newsletter, data base, awards and 
Association activities.
The Foundation is a charitable non-profit or-
ganization that partners with alumni, busi-
nesses, parents, and friends to help support 
a higher level of educational excellence for 
students of Mount Vernon Schools. Dona-
tions to the Foundation are used to support 
the school district in ways such as student 
scholarships and teacher education grants. 
The Foundation financially supported the 
Alumni Association in its first years, and 
continues with financial support of one 
alumni newsletter annually.

DONATIONS TO BOTH ASSOCIATIONS ARE TAX 
DEDUCTIBLE

the school district in 2010-11
AUGUST
- 1,283 students K-12 start classes 

along with a new Pre-K Section
--School year starts out with new High 

School principal Steve Brand and 
Washington Elementary principal Mr. 
Terry Eisenbarth

SEPTEMBER
-Homecoming Court members were 

Janelle Knight, Kylea Weber, Rebecca 
Young, Sarah Ryan, Micah Wieditz, 
and Taylor Dicus, Christian Mlynarc-
zyk, Pryor Stroud, Ryan Cox, Andrew 
Bellamy, Griffin Kuntz, Trevor Gretten.

OCTOBER 
-Janelle Knight and Christian Mlynarc-

zyk named 2010 Queen and King.
-Elementary students work with the artist 

group Tiny Circus during Ms. Fitzger-
ald’s art classes and Mrs. Keast’s 
music classes. 

NOVEMBER
-Carol Woods’75 named Iowa Girls’ 

Association Volleyball Assistant 
Coach of the Year

- Fall play is Almost, Maine 
- Senior Forrest Scott is one of four 

students in Grant Wood area to 
participate in a Virtual Reality training 
symposium for statewide group of 
leaders and educators/students

-Drivers Education moves from school-
summer class to private instruction

- HS Students Polly Carrico, Abigail 
Chihak, and Bonnie Thornton selected 
for NEIBA District Honor Band

-The 2010 Centaur, the Mount Vernon 
High School Yearbook, wins third 
place in the class A division of the 
Iowa High School Press Association 
Fall Yearbook Contest

-Seven Mount Vernon High School 
students selected as members of the 
2010 All-State Chorus --Micah Russell, 
Beau Rolland, Seamus Taylor, Paige 
Ford, Zak Moran, Matt White and 
Emma Garwood

-Four Middle School vocalists selected 
as members of the state Opus Honor 
Choirs. Benjamin Gilbert perform ed 
with the 7th/8th Grade Boys Honor 
Choir. Sydney Pratt, Aubrey Lyon and 
Lucy Conroy performed in the 7th/8th 
Grade Girls Honor Choir. 

- Senior Sarah Ryan named Iowa’s 
female recipient of the Wendy’s High 
School Heisman Award. 

-Both the High School Volleyball Team 
who earned WAMAC Conference 
first place honors, and the High 
School Cross Country Girls Team 
qualified for State. Conner Smock 
represented the Boys Cross Country 

Team at State.
-Girls Volleyball Earns State Title, fol-

lowed by retirement announcements 
by Coaches Shirley Ryan and Carol 
Woods’75

-Senior Stephen Gruber-Miller wa 
named a Commended Student in the 
2011 National Merit Scholarship 
Program

DECEMBER
-Gatorade Company names senior Ali 

Stark as its 2010-11 Gatorade Iowa 
Volleyball Player of the Year. 

-Middle School LEGO Robotics team 
(aka Robostangs) take 1st place 
Champion’s Award at the regionals

JANUARY 2011
-A MS/ES Mentoring program began 

between middle school and elemen-
tary students.

-MS Competes in National Computer 
Quiz Bowl -- Takes First In Iowa

FEBRUARY
-The 36 member HS Speech Team had 

33 students who earned straight 
ones/superior ratings at Large Group 
Districts; 30 who earned straight 
ones/superior ratings at State contest; 
and five who earned All-State nomina-
tions.

-High School Wrestlers advance to  
Districts -- James Wenzel, Kyle Jilovec, 
Noah Dahlstrom, Trey Ryan, and Ryan 
Cox

--The Mount Vernon speech team is host 
of the WAMAC Individual Speech 
Contest and takes 2nd

-For the first time ever a Mount Ver-
non senior, Sarah Ryan, has been 
awarded the elite E. Wayne Cooley 
Scholarship.

-“Mookie” Mlynarczyk is voted Mr. 
MVHS

MARCH
-High School Girls Basketball Team 

earns runner-up finish at the State
-Many new clubs appear this year, 

among them the U Exercise Club and 
Water Polo

-5th Grade Musical is “Rock and Roll 
Forever: How it All Began”

-Mount Vernon hosts State Academic 
Decathlon and places 2nd in State for 
Small Schools

APRIL
-High School Robotics Team heads 

to first Technical Challenge World 
Champships

-High School Musical is ‘High School 
Musical’, with a Sunday special ‘sing 
along’

-MVHS Trash Can Band is a new per-
forming group
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ALUMNI 
AWARDSHow will we ever choose just four 

people out of the many deserving 
alums of Mount Vernon Schools? 
We’ll let the Awards Committee 
sweat about that -- just get in 
your nominations! 

Award winners will be 
presented at Homecoming 
fall 2011, but please don’t 
wait! We encourage you to 
fill out your nominations and 
mail them (or submit online at 
www.mountvernon.k12.ia.us/
alumni). 

THE DEADLINE IS A
JULY 1, 2011 POSTMARK -- 
GET YOURS IN THE MAIL OR 
NOMINATE ONLINE NOW!

‘The Spirit Lives On In You’

2011 MOUNT VERNON ALUMNI AWARDS Nomination Form
Name of person I would like considered for an award(s):_________________________________________________________

His/Her address (if known)___________________________________________________________________________________________

His/Her phone (if known)____________________________________________________________________________________________  

Select Desired MVCSD Alumni Award(s):    
     ___	 Alumni Achievement Award     ___	  Alumni Service Award     ___ Fine Arts Hall of Fame      ___  Sports Hall of Fame

Description of Qualifications (Attach additional pages as necessary): (Note: a questionaire will be sent to your nominee)

Name of Person Submitting the Nomination:_ ____________________________________________________________________

Address___________________________________________________________________________________________________________

City, State, Zip______________________________________________________________________________________________________

Daytime Telephone (___________)____________________________ Home Telephone (________)_________________________________

Email _____________________________________________________________________________________________________________

All awards will be granted based on nominations, which can be submitted by mail using this form, or online at 
www.mountvernon.k12.ia.us/alumni. Nominations will be reviewed and selected by the Awards Committee, and approved by the 
Alumni Association Board. Nominations are held for three years. Questions - 319-895-8845 or alumni@mountvernon.k12.ia.us
Send this form post marked by July 1, 2011 to: Alumni Association, 525 Palisades Rd SW, Mount Vernon, IA 52314
**Elected or appointed members of the Alumni Association Board are not eligible during their term of service.

MVCSD Alumni Achievement Award
Given to alumni who have earned recognition for their 
achievements and contributions in their professional life.
Criteria:
•	 Alumni of Mount Vernon High School at least 28 years 

of age.
•	 Demonstrates a high level of achievement in his/her 

field and makes significant contributions to that field.
•	 Exhibits high moral character.

MVCSD Alumni Service Award
Given to alumni for specific and meritorious service to the 
MVCSD Alumni Association, or any other not-for-profit 
organization.  Criteria:
•	 Alumni of Mount Vernon High School at least 28 years 

of age.
•	 Service must be for a not-for-profit organization in a 

non-compensated capacity.
•	 Exhibits high moral character.

MVCSD Fine Arts Hall of Fame
Awarded to alumni with exceptional accomplish-
ment in the fine arts while attending Mount Vernon 
High School.  Criteria:
•	 Alumni of Mount Vernon High
	 School at least 28 years of age.
•	 Significant contributions in his/her
	 fine arts area.
•	 Conference honors and/or all-state
	 recognition, or equivalent.
•	 Superior ratings earned in competition.
•	 Major roles in theater productions,
	 solos,etc.
Other considerations:
•	 Outstanding character and leadership.
•	 Successful participation in college
	 and/or post-college.
•	 Major roles in theater productions,
	 solos, etc. after high school.
•	 College scholarships in the fine arts
 	 disciplines.

MVCSD Sports Hall of Fame
Awarded to alumni with exceptional accomplish-
ment in athletics while attending Mount Vernon 
High School.  Criteria:
•	 Alumni of Mount Vernon High School at least 

28 years of age.
•	 Statistical records and/or awards received.
•	 All-conference all-state and/or state 
	 championships earned.
Other considerations:
•	 Outstanding character and leadership.
•	 Successful participation in college and/or 

professional athletics.

MAIL BY JULY 1!

NOTE: If you submitted a nomination last year, you do not need to resubmit, and your nominee will be 
considered for an award this year. Nominations are held and considered for three years.



Hello 
Alumni!

Non Profit Orgnization
US POSTAGE

P  A  I  D
Mount Vernon, Iowa

Permit No. 3MOUNT VERNON COMMUNITY SCHOOL DISTRICT ALUMNI ASSOCIATION
525 Palisades Road SW, Mount Vernon, IA 52314

CHANGE SERVICE REQUESTED

MOUNT VERNON COMMUNITY 
SCHOOL DISTRICT BOARD
Tom Wieseler, President
Bob Penn’81, Vice President
John Cochrane, Member
Deb Herrmann, Member
Paul Morf’90, Member
Ann Stoner, Member
Jeff Walberg, Member
Matt Burke, Board Secretary-Treasurer
Dr. Pam Ewell, Superintendent

                 Yes, I’ll be a ‘SUPPORTER’ of the Mount Vernon Schools Alumni Association
Alumni first and last name, including maiden name_ _______________________________________________________________
Class Year________________  Spouse name (and class year if also an alumnus)________________________________________
Address_____________________________________________________________________________________________________
City, State, Zip____________________________________________________Country if outside USA________________________
Email address_ _______________________________________________________________________________________________
Phone Home ___________________________________Cell___________________Work___________________________________

Renew online at www.k12.ia.us/alumni/ or cut and 
return with your check to: MV Alumni Association, 
525 Palisades Road, Mount Vernon, Iowa 52314

Thank you!❏ One Year Supporting Contribution....................$10 per alum
❏ or Five Year Supporting Contribution ...............$45 per alum
❏ additional donation .......................................____________
                                            Amount Enclosed $______________

ALUMNI Association
MOUNT  VERNON  COMMUNITY  SCHOOL  DISTRICT

New or Renew? FOR JULY 1 2011 TO JULY 1 2012

Your support is very much appreciated and also goes to fund alumni 
organization publications and activities.

2011-2012

ALUMNI

ALUMNI ASSOCIATION BOARD
Kevin Rogers’81 President
Jenny Moore Hampton‘91, Vice President
Shauna Applebee Dye‘01, Secretary
Susan Mounts Fisher‘65, Treasurer 
Jean Kuntz Bowman‘64, Director
Lynn Watson Brokel’78, Director
Michele Meyer Grudzinski’92, Director
Dennis Jordan’87, Director
Michael Langer’85, Director
John Pospisil’66, Director

FOUNDATION
BOARD OF TRUSTEES
Ann Koppenhaver’78 President 
David Ryan’85, Vice-President
Bob Penn’81, School Board Representative 
Matt Burke, Treasurer
John Rife’60
Ann Stoner 
Jenna Wiebel Wischmeyer’91
Peter Wilch’90 
Mary Young
Bethany Campbell Tvedt-Executive Director


